
19':!9 D.S.G. (Gen!.) PHALGUNA 11. 1886 (SAKA) D.S.G. (Gen!.) 1990 
1964-65 1964-65 

Mr. Speaker: The question is: 

IIThnt leave be granted to intro-
duce a Bill further to amend the 
Insurance Act. 1938. 

The motion was adopted. 

8hri T. T. KrlsJmamacharl: I intro-
duce the Bill. 

12.52 hra. 
DEMANnso FOR SUPPLEMENTARY 

GRANTs (GENERAL)-I964-65 
Mr. Speaker: We will now take up 

the discussion and voting on the Sup-
plementary Demands for Grants In 
respect of the Budget (General) for 
1964-85. 

DEMAND No. I-MINISTRY tlF COM-
MUNITY J)zva.oPMENT AND CooHIIATION 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 40.000 'be granted to 
the President to defray the 
'Charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March. 1985. in 
respect of 'Ministry of Community 
Development and Cooperation· ... 

DEMAND No. 3-MlNISTRY OF DuENCE 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 1.28.000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in eOune 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March. 1985, In 
respect ot ~nistry of Defencet ," 

DEMAND No, 6-DZPENCE SI:RVlC_ 
EFl'BCTIVIl-AnI FORCE 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 2,95,70,00 be grant-
ed to the President to dl!'lray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 

-Moved with the recommendation 

the 31st day of March, 1965, In 
respect of 'DefenCe IServiee_ 
Effective--Air Force'." 

l>BMAND No. IS-MINISTRv or FINANCE 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 3.08.000 be granted 
to lUte P.resldent to defray the 
charges which will come In course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March. 1965, in 
respect of 'Ministry of Finance· ... 

DEMAND No. 21-UNION ExCISE DUTIU 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary 8um not 
exceeding Rs. 55.50,000 be granted 
to the President to dl!'fray the 
charges which will come in coune 
of payment dUring the year ending 
the 31st day of March. 1985. in 
reopect of 'Union Excise Duties'." 

DEMAND No. 22-TAXI:S ON INcoM. 
INCLUDINC CORPORATION TAX, ETC. 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 28,00,000 be grant-
ed to the President to defray the 
charges which will come In course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1985, In 
respect of Taxes on Income In-
cluding Corporation Tax, etc.' ... 

DEMAND No. 23-STA_ 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
excOieding Rs. 8.19.000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charge,. whkh will come in course 
at payment during the year ending 
the 31st day at March, 1965 in 
TC5JX"Ct of JS~ampst." 

of the President. 
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DEMAND No. 24---AuDIT 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Ro. 55,00,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year end-
Ing the 31st day of March, 1965 in 
respect 01 'Audit'." 

DEMAND No. 26-MINT 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 20,00,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will corne in course 
of payment during the year end-
ing the 31st day of March, 1965 in 
respect of 'Mint'," 

DEMAND .No. 29-TERRITORIAL .'ND 
POLITICAL PBNSroNS 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exeeeding Rs. 80.000 be granted to 
the President to defray the' 
charges which will come in ('oune 
nf payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965 in' 
respeet of 'Territorial and Political 
Pensiong'." 

DEMAND No. 30-OpIUM 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a SlIPph.'mentary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 39.00.000 be gran ted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which wi 11 come in course 
of .payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March. 1965 in 
respect of 'Opium'." 

DEMAND No. 33-GaANTS-IN-AID TO 
STATES 

Mr. Speaker: M~)t ion moved: 

"That a Supplt"ment8ry sum not 
exceeding Ro. 50.00,000 be granred 

to the President to defray the 
charges which wi 11 come in course 
a1 .payment diu-in, the year end-
ing the 31st day of MarCh, 1965 in. 
respect of 'Crants-in-ald to 
States'." 

DEMAND No. 3S-MINISTRY OF FOOD A"'I> 
AGRICULTURE 

Mr. Speak~: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Ro. 2,82,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the-
charges which will come in course 
of paymenl during the year endine. 
the 31.t day of March, 1965, in. 
respect of 'Ministry of Food and 
Agriculture'," 

DEMAND No. 37-AcRlCULTURE 

Mr. Speall~r: Motion moved: 

"That a. Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Ro. 29,35,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year end-
ing th., 31st day at March, 1965 in 
r:especi: a1 'Agriculture'." 

DEMAND No. 40-FoREST 

_. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That • Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Ro. 1.000 be granted to 
the President to defray th .. 
charge~ which will come in course 
of payment during the year endin, 
the 31st day of March, 1965 in 
respect of 'Forest'," 

Dr.-MAND No. 42-MtNISTnY OF HE.O\L,.. 

Mr. Speaker: Motlon moved: 

"That a Supplemenlary sum not 
exceeding Ro. 1,00,000 be grantecl 
to th(' President to defray the 
eharges \\--bieh will come in course 
of payment during the year eod-
ing the 31st day of March, 1965. j .. 
respect of 'Ministry of Health".-
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DEMAND No. 45-MDIISTRY OF HOMr. 
AI'FAIRS 

Mr. Spoak~r: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 13,43,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which wilJ come in course 
of payment during the year end-
ing the 31st da" of March, 1965, 
in respect of 'Ministry of Honi.'~ 
Affairs'." 

DEMAND No. 46--CABINET 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 2,20,000 be granti d 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
01 payment during the year end-
ing the 31st day of March. 1965. in 
respect ClI 'Cabi"",!'." 

DEMAND No. 47-ZoNAL COUNCILS 

Mr. Spea"'r: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding R'. 23,000 be granted to 
the Presiden t to defray the 
charles which "rill come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Zonal Councils'." 

:>EMAND No. 46-AnMINISTRATJON OF 
JUSTICE 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding a.. 16,000 be granted \0 
the President to defray the 
charges which will comf' in course 
of payment during the year ~nd
ing the 31st day of March, 1965, ill 
respect of 'Administration 0: 
Justice· ... 

DEMAND No. 51~'YrATlBTICS 

Mr. Speakrr: Motion moved: 

"That a Suppkmentary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 24,21.000 be lIranted 

1964-85 
to the President to delray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year endiPI 
the 31st day of March. 1965. in 
respect of ·Statistics'." 

DEMAND No. 53-DEwl 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum lIot 
exceeding a.. 20.00,000 bt> granted 
to the President to defray the 
{'harges which will come in courlc 
of payment during th,. year endin&; 
ing the 31st day of Man'h. 1965, in 
rt>SPe<'t of 'De \hj '." 

DEMAND No. 54--ANDAMAN ANP 
NJCOBAR ISLANDS 

Mr. Spea"'r: Motion moved: 

"That 8 Supplementary awn not 
exceeding Rs. 14,12,000 be ,ranted 
to the President to defray the 
chargE"'8 which will come in course 
of payment durin, the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1985, in 
respect of 'Andaman and Nicobal' 
blands'," 

DEMAND No. 55--LACC'AD1Yl:, MINJCOY, 
AND AMlNDIVt ISLA-NOH 

Mr. SpeaMr: Motion mov~: 

''That a Suppleml'ntary sum not 
exceeding a.. 4,02,000 be granted 
10 the President to defray th" 
charges which will come in cour~ 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Laccadive. Mlnicoy and 
Admindivi Islands'." 

DEMAND No. OO-OTHER RE\'l:!"lUE 

EXPENDITURE OF' THE MJNIRTRV 01" 
INDUSTRY 

Mr SpeaMr: Motion moved: 

''That a Suppl~mentary sum not 
exceeding H •. 27.000 be granted to 
the Pr~sident to defray th .. 
('hargcs which will com\~ in eourse 
of pa:yment dudng the year {l'ndiI1(:" 

thr 31st day or March. 19ft5. in 
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[Mr. Speaker J 
resped of 'Other Revenue Expen-
diture af the Mini!ltry of Indus-
try'." 

DEMAND No. 61-MINISTRY OF INFOR-
MATION AND BnOADCASTING 

Mr. Spealrer: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 98,000 be granted to 
the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Ministry Of Information 
and Broadcasting'." 

DEMAND No. 63-OTHER REVENUE 
EXPENDITURE OF THE M.xNISTRY OJ' 

INFORMATION AND BROADCASTING 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 1,97,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 

·charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect Of 'Other Revenue Expen-
diture of the Ministry ~f" Infor-
mation and Broadcastmg. 

DEMAND No. 64-MINISTRY OF 
INTERNATIONAL TRADE 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 2,50,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, In 
respect of 'Ministry of Interna-
tional Trade'." 

DEMAND No. 67-MINISTRY or 
IRRIGATION AND POWER 

Mr. Speaker: 'M<>tion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum tlot 
CKccedin!( Rs. 1.46.000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which win come in course 

af payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Ministry of Irrigation 
and Power'." 

DEMAND No. 7~THER REVENU8 
EXPENDITURE OF THE MINISTRY 0," 

PETROLEUM AND CHEMICALS 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 86,11,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
Of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect dI 'Other Revenue Expen-
diture of the Ministry of Petro-
leum and Chemicals'," 

DEMAND No. 79-MINISTRY OF STEEL, 
MINES AND HEAVY ENGINEERING 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
,",xceeding Rs. 13,47,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Ministry of 6tee1, Mines 
and Heavy Engineering'," 

DEMAND No. 85-COMMUNICATION> 
(INCLUDING NATIONAL HICawAYS) 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 1,89,66,000 be grant-
ed to the Presiden t to defray the 
charges whiCh wiP rome in course 
of payment during the year endins 
the 31st day af Iofarch, 1965, in 
l'espect of 'Cmnmunieations (In-
eluding National Highways)'." 

DE-MAND No. 88--AVlATION 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 20.00,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
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charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year endill6 
the 31st day of March, 1965. in 
respect' of ',Aviation',' 

DEMAND No. 90-MINIsTRY 010' WORKS, 
HOUSING AND REHABILITATION 

Mr. Speaker: >.1otion moved: 

"That a Suprlementary sum lIot 
exceeding Rs. 88,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
ot payment during the Yi!ar ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
reopect of 'Ministry ciI Works. 
Housing and Rehabilitation'." 

DEMAND No. 91-PUBLIC WORKS 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 6,68,31,000 be grant-
ed to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
ot payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Public Works'," 

DEMAND No. 92-STATIONIm.Y AND 

PRINTING 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 1,62,30,000 be grant-
ed to the President to delray the 
charges which will come in course 
of paymen t during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
re.pect of 'Stationery and Print-
ing'." 

DP:MAND No. 93-ExpENDITIllIE OM 
DISPLACED PERsoNS 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary .um not 
exceeding Rs. 1,15,89,000 be grant-
ed to the President to de'fray the 
charges which will come in course 
or payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Expenditure on Dis-
placed Persons'," 

DEMAND No. 94-0rnER REVENUE 
EXPENDJ'TURE OF 1'Hl: MINISTRY OF 
WORKS' HOUSINC AND REHABILlTATIOk 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplumentary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 86,000 be granted to 
the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Other Revenue Expen-
diture of the Ministry of Works, 
Housing and Rehabilitation'," 

DEMAND No, 96--AroMIC ENt:RGY 

RESEARCIf 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 9,75,000 be ,ranted 
to the President to d.-tray the 
charges which will come in coursre 
of ,payment during the year endlng 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Atomic Energy Re-
search'," 

DEMAND No. 97-DEPARTMENT OF 
PARLIAMENTARY AFFAIRS 

!\tr Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 20,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment durtng the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Department of Parlia-
mentary Mairs'," 

DEMAND No. 9~DEPARTMEHT or 
POSTS AND TEu:aRAPHli 

Mr. !lpeaker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary 8um not 
exceeding Rs. 64,000 be grallted to 
the President to defray the 
charges wruch win come in cour~u~ 
at payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, )965, in 
respect or 'Department of Po.1s 
and Tclegraphg'," 
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D~MAND No. 100-POSTS AND TI:LE-
GHAPIDi CWOHKING EXPENSES) 

Mr. Speaker: Malion moved: 

"That a SUPPlomenta'~y sum not 
.'xceeding Rs. 2,98,16,000 be grant-
ed to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Posts and Telegraphs 
(Working EX'pen.es) '," 

DF.MANV No. )03--,DEPARTMENT OF 

SUPPLY 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 1,42,000 be granted 
to the Presid"nt to defray the 
chargc:>s which will come in course 
of payment during the year end in, 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
resp<;ct of 'Department of Supply'." 

DEMAND No. 104-SuPPLIES AND 
DISPOSALS 

Mr, Speak ... : Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs, 4,91,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
l'harges which will come in course 
of paymenf"during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Supplies and Dis-
posal~'." 

DEMANn No. 107-0rnER REVENUE 
EXPENDITURE OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 

TECHNICAL DEVELOPMENT 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That u Supplementary sum not 
.'xeeeding Rs. 72,000 be granted to 
lh~ President to defray the 
('harges which win come in course 
or payment durin~ the year ending 
thf' 3ht day O'f March. 1985. in 
respect of 'Other Rf'VCllUe Ex-
Pt'nditure of the Department of 
Technical Development· ... 

DEMAND No. 120-CoMMun:1J VALVE 
OF PENSIONS 

Mr. Speaker: IYlotion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum Hot 
exceeding as, 46.79,000 be granted 
to the President ·to d .. fray th .. 
charge~ which will come in CCJUrse 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31s1 day of March, 1965 Jll 
respect of 'Commuted Valu~ u! 
Pensions'." 

DEMAND No. 122,--CAl'ITAl. OUTI.A Y ON 
GRANTS TO STAn ANn UNION 
TERRITORY GOVERNMENTS ,"'OR Df:VE-
LOPMENT 

Mr. Sp"aker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceedin,g; Rs. 1,07,26,000 bt' grant-
ed to the President to defray the 
charges whieh will come in l:our~e 
ot payment during the year ending 
th. 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect uf 'Capit,al Outlay un 
Grants to State and Union Terri-
tory Governments for DroVt'iop-
ment'," 

DEMAND No, 123-LoANS AND 
ADVANCJo:S BY 'l'HI!: CENTRAL Gov£U:-l-
MI:NT 

Mr, Speak~r: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplt!'mentary sum not 
exceeding R<. 34,00,00,000 be 
granted to the President to defray 
the charges which will come in 
course of payment durini: the year 
ending the 31st day oC March, 
1985, in respect of 'Loami and 
Advances by the Central Govern-
ment'." 

DEMAND No. 125--PURCHASE OF FOOD 
GRAINS 

Mr. Sp"aker: Motion moved: 

''That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 86,81,00,000 be 
granted to thr President to d{'fra~' 
the charges which w!ll <'Orne in 
course of payment during the year 
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ending the 31st day of March. 
1965. in rMlpeM of 'Purchase of 
Fond Grains'," 

D~MANll No. 126-OrIIER CAPITAL 
OUTLAY 0 .. THE MINISTRY OF FOOD 
AND AGRICULTURE 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

'That a Supplementary sum not 
. exceeding Rs. 4,20,00,000 be 

W'dnt('d to the President to d.,fray 
thl' c~arges which will come in 
COll rse of payment during the year 
ending the 31 St day of MarCh, 
1965, in respect of 'Other Capital 
Outlay of the Ministry of Food 
and Al!ricu1ture'." 

Dr:1\JI\!'I<fI No. 132---CAPJTAL OUTLAY ON 
.hlULTIPURPOSf: RIVER r')cIIEMES 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

'Tnat a Supplementary sum not 
~x",{'(ting Rs. 6,67,00,000 1><' 
granted to the President to defray 
th(' chiirges which will come in 
coun>p of payment during the year 
<\Tlding Ithe 3191 day of March, 
1965, in respect of 'Capital Outlay 
on Multipurpose River Schemes'." 

DI':MAND No. 135--CAP[TAL OUTLAY or 
THE MINISTRY OF PETROLEUM AND 
CHEMICALS 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

'That a Supplementary swn not 
exceeding Rs. 1.000 be granted to 
the Preoident to d .. tray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Capital Outlay of the 
Mini.try of Petrolewn and Chemi-
('ats'.'1 

Dr:MANO No. 13~AP1TAL OtlTLAY OF 
THE Mn<ISTRY or STEEL, MINES AND 
HxA vy ENGlNEERlNG 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

'That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 1,000 be granted to 

tJlC President to defray the 
charges which will come in cow-se 
or paym""nt during the year ending-
the 31st day of March. 1965, in 
respe<'t of 'Capital Outlay at the 
Minis. ry of Steel, Mines and 
Heavy Engineering'." 

DEMAND No. 137-CAl'rrAL OUTLAY ON 

RoADS 

Mr. Speaker: Motion mov~>d: 

'That a Supplementary own not 
exceeding Rs. 2,57,05,000 be srant-
ed to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in courae 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of M.N:h, 1965, in 
respe<'t of 'Capital Outlay on 
Roads'." 

DEMAND No. 138--CAPITAL OUTLAY ON 
PORTS 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved· 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 60,75,000 be granted 
to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
resp<!ct at 'Capital Outlay on 
Ports'." 

DEMAND No. 14O-OTK&R CAPITAL 
OuTLAY OF THE MmISTRY C1F ThAN8l'ORT 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs. 3,000 be granted to 
the President to defray the 
charges which will come in coone 
of payment during the y""r ending 
thoe 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Other Capi tal Outlay 
of the Ministry of TraMPOrl'." 

DEMAND No. I4I-CAPITAL OuTLAy ON 
PuBLIC Wo"" .• 

Mr. 8pea~r: Motion moved: 

"That a SuppJementary sum not 
exceeding RI. l,~.OO,OOO be grant-
ed to the President to defray the 
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charges which will come in course 
of payment during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect af 'Capital Outlay on 
Public Works'." 

I>J:MAND No. 145-CAPITAL OUTLAY ON 
POSTS AND TELEGRAPHS (NOT MET 
nOM REVENUJ:) 

Mr. Speaker: Motion moved: 

"That a Supplementary sum not 
exceeding Rs 5,10,00,000 be grant-
ed to the President to defray the 
charges which will come in course 
of paym~nt during the year ending 
the 31st day of March, 1965, in 
respect of 'Capital Outlay on POlta 
and Telegraphs (Not met from 
Revenue)'." 

Mr. Speaker: The following cut 
motions haVe been admitted which 
may be moved by the hon. Member.: 

I, 7, 8, 12, 13. 14. 17. 24, 25, 18, 
22, 26, 40, 42, 43, 29, SO, 31, 
32, 35, 36, 37, 38, 38. 44, 46 
and 46. 

Other cut motions are out of order. 

!!Ibrl Kapur 8ln(b (Ludhiana): 
What about my other cut motiona~ 

Mr. Speaker: I wi\1 look into them. 
If they are found in order, I will allow 
them. 

Sbrl Alvares (PaI1jim): I beg to 
move: 

"That the demand for a Supple-
mentary Grant of a sum not eX-
ceeding Rs. 86,81,00,000 in respect 
of purchase of foodgrains be re-
duced by Rs. 100." 

[Ad"isabilitll of purchase of large 
quantities of foodgrai .... (I)]. 

Sllrl KapIU Slncb: J beg ~o move: 

(i) "That the demand for a Sup-
plementary Grant of a sum not 
"xcerding Rs. 6,88, 31,000 in reB-

pect of Public Works be reduced 
by Rs. 100". 

[ExtTavagance, wastage and misuse oj 
publ;" funds and corruption and 
overhead administTative wastage 
(7)l. 

Oi) "That the Demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
exceeding Rs. 86,81,00,000 in res-
pect of purchase of food grains be 
reduced by Rs. 100'. 

[Need for assw'ing the pToducers that 
the creation of FoodgTains Corpo-
Tation wilt not in any way work 
as a dis-incentive to them (8)]. 

Sbrl S. M. Banerjee (Kanpur): I 
beg to move: 

(i) "That the demand for a Sup-
plementary Grant of a sum noi. 
exceeding Rs. 3.08,000 in respect 
of Ministry of Finance be redu",ed 
by Rs. 100". 

[Immediate need to revise the deaT-
ness allowance Formula (12)]. 

(ii) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
exceeding Rs. 3,08,000 in respect 
of Ministry of Finance be reduced 
by Rs. 100". 

[Need to Tevis. the deame.. allow-
anCe in case of lowpaid employee.-
(IS) 1. 

(Ill) "That the demand tor a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs. 3,08,000 in res-
pect of Ministry of Finance be re-
duced by Rs. 100". 

[Need to grant dearness aLl.owanc~ to 
empl<>veeB getting Rs. 600 to 1200 
per month (14)]. 

(iv) ''That the demand for • 
Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
exceeding Rs. 29.35,000 in respect 
of Alfriculture be reduced by 
Rs. 100". 

[Formation of Agricultural Price. 
Commisrion. (17) ] 
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(v) "That the demand far a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs. 86,81,00,000 In 
respect of pur,ohase of food grains 
be reduced by Rs. 100". 

[Import of foodgTains from USA under 
P.L. 480. (24) J. 

(vi) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
e""eeding Rs. 86,81,00,000 in res· 
pect of purchase of food grains be 
reduced by Rs. 100". 

[Distribution of imported food grains 
to various States (25) J. 

Shri Narendra Stnrh Mahida 
(Anand): I beg to move: 

(i) "That the Demand far a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
exceeding Rs. 1,000 in respect of 
Forest be reduced by Rs. 100". 

[N .. d to preserve forest wealth of the 
country (18) J. 

(ii) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
eXceeding Rs. 1,89,66,000 in respect 
of Communications (including 
National Highways) be reduced 
by Rs. 100", 

[Need of more roads (22) J. 
(iii) 'That the demand for a 

Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
exceeding Rs. 86,81,00,000 in res-
pect of purchase of foodgra!ns be 
reduced by Rs. 100". 

[Need of purchasing large quantities 
of foodgrains (26) 1. 

8brl Rakam ChaDd Katbhaval,.. 
(Dewas): I bell to move: 

(I) 'That the demand tor a 
Supplementary Grant or a sum not 
exceeding Rs. 86,11,000 in respect 
of other Revenue Expenditure of 
the Ministry of Petroleum and 
Chemicals be reduced by Rs. 100". 

[Payment to MIs. Bechtel Corporation 
of U.s.A, (40) 1. 

(i) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs. 64,000 in respect 
of Department of POIta and Tele· 

graphs be reduced by Rs. 100". 
[Purchasing of additional stat! car for 

the Department (42) 1. 
(iii) 'That the demand for a 

Supplementary Grant of a sum not 
exceeding Rs. 34,00,00,000 in res-
pect of Loans and Advances by 
the Central Government be re-
duced by Rs. 100". 

(Renewal of loans to Khadi & Villa". 
Industries Commission (43) J 

IJ'>rlmati Renu Chakravartty (Bar. 
rackpore): I beg to move: 

(i) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a SUIll 
not exceeding Rs. 2,95,70,000 in 
respect of Defen~e Services, effec-
tive-Air Force be reduced by 
Rs. 100", 

[ReVision Of rates of D.A, to civilian 
employees and service per.!ORnel 
of I.A.F. (29) J. 
(ii) "That the demand for a 

Supplementary Grant of a Bum 
not exceeding Rs. 3,08,000 in re.-
pect of Ministry of Finance be reo 
duced by Rs. 100". 

[RevisiOn of rates of D.A. granted to 
Centra! G()I}ernment emplo!l." (10) J. 

(iii) 'That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a BuM 
not exceeding Rs. 3,08,000 in res-
pect of Ministry of Finance be re-
duced by Rs. 100". 

[Setting up of Bureau of Public Enter· 
prise. (31) J. 

(iv) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a Bum 
not exceeding Rs. 3,08,000 in res-
pect of Ministry ot Finance be 
reduced by Rs. 100". 

[Revision Of rate. of Citll Compensa-
tOT'l/ Allowa"". (32) 1. 

(v) 'That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant ot a .urn 
not exceeding a •. 29,35,000 in res· 
pect ot Agriculture be reduced by 
Rs. 100". 

[Settin, up of AI/ricu/tural Prien 
CommitsiOn (35) J. 
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(vi) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Ro. 16,000 in respect 
of administration of justice be re-
duced by Rs. 100". 

[Study of the Working of the Mono-
polise Law in U.S.A. (36)] 

(vii) ''That the demand for 8 
Supplementary Grant of 8 sum 
not exceeding Rs. 14,12,000 in rea-
pect of Andaman and Nicobar 
Islands be reduced by Rs. 100". 

. [Extra expenses on staff of Andaman 
and Nicob"T Isl"nd., and timber 
telling operations (37)]. 

(viii) "That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs. 27,000 in respt'Ct 
of Other Revenue Expenditure of 
the Ministry of Induslry be reduc-
ed by Rs. 100". 

[E.rtTa expenditure in Patents and 
Designs Department (38)]. 

Ox) ''Thilt the demond for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs.. 1,97,000 in 
respect of other revenue expendi-
ture of the Ministry of Informa-
tion and Broadcasting be reduced 
by Rs. 100". 

[Setting up Of Committee on Broad-
,c<lSting and Information Media (39»). 

(x) "That the demand for a 
Snpplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs. 86,81,00,000 in 
respect of Purchase of food grain. 
be reduced by R •. 100". 

{Imports from U.s.A. under PL. 480 
(44)]. 

(xi) ''That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs. 4,20,00,000 in 
respect of other c80ital outlay of 

the Minis ~_ry of Food and Agricul-
ture be r~duced by Rs. 100". 

r Procurement of rice by Food Corpo-
ration of India (45)]. 

(xii) ''That the demand for a 
Supplementary Grant of a sum 
not exceeding Rs. 3,000 in respect 
of other capital outlay of the Min-
istry of Transport be reduced by 
Rs. 100". 

[Investment in the shares of River. 
Steam Navigation Companll Limi-
ted (46)]. 

Mr. Speaker: The cut motions are 
now before the House. 

Shrl S. M. Banerjee: Sir, how much 
time has been allot.ted? 

Mr. Speaker: No time has been 
allotted yet. It is for the Houae. 

Shrl S. M. Banerjee: It should go 
upto 4.00 P.M. 

Mr. S,..." .... : Two hours will be 
enough. Lr. us begin and then we 
will see, 

Shrl HarIah ChaDdra Mathar 
(Jalore): There are fairly important 
things whieh will have to come up 
for discussion. Please do not bind ua. 
When you allot 2 hours and after-
wards, when you leave, there is no-
body to change it and extend the 
time. 

Mr. Speaker: 1 leave it to the 
House to decide that. 

Shrl Prabhat Kar (Hooghly): Three 
hours may be allotted on this. 

Shrl S. M. BaaerJee: Three hOunL 

Mr. Speaker: That means it will 
go upto 4.00 P.M. All right. Shri-
mati Renu Chakravartty. 

Shrlmatl BeDa Chakravartty: Mr. 
Speak"r, Sir, I do not know which of 
m}' CUt motions are in order. 
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Mr. SPeaker: She can speak on all 

of them. 

Shrlmatl ReDD Chakravartly: Sir, 
one Of the most important items in 
the Supplementary Demand. for 
Grants has been with regard to the 
revision of the dearness allowance 
permitted by the Das Commission. 
With regard to that matter, the most 
startling thing which comes before 
us Is the fact that those who are in 
the lower income bracket, that is, 
clerks and others, are not getting 
hundred per cent neutralisation which 
has been demanded by employees 
and the rate at which they are given 
the dearness allowance js much les9 
than that which is being permitted to 
the higher categ'ories cJt employees. 
Actually, what we have emphasi%ed 
in Parliament again and again upon 
the Government is that it is the 
lowest category employees whose 
real income has eroded and that they 
are the worst sufferers. 

Sir, the Das Commission has ad-
mitted that both the tndex figures of 
cost of living and working clas. index 
numbers WeTe very unsatisfactorily 
computed. A. a matter of fact, only 
today during the Question Hour, I 
was very surprised to see that the 
computation. when It come. to the 
cost of living index figures, Is worked 
out on figure. which have absolutely 
no relation to reality whatsoever. 
The ali-India avera,., given today, 
during the QuesUon Hour, he. •• hown 
that there is over hundred per cent 
increase with regard to such things 
as edible oils and that here i. 6.' In-
crease in regard to foodgralns. The 
figures which have been given in this 
House with regard to those very Hems, 
other than foodgrains. show that in 
edible oils, throuR'!lout last year. there 
has been a slight increase and during 
the last four months of 1i1e year, 
In regard to mustard oil, a fantasUc 
figure is given. the figure of Rs. 3' 90 
whi<'h is the controlled prke at 
which it was not available anywhere 
In India. It I. on this basis that the 
cost of living index I. comouted In 

2280 (AI) UlD-6. 

Simla. Even the Das Commission has 
admitted that both these coat of 
living index figures aDd working 
class index figures have been com .. 
puted in a way which does not have 
any relation to the reality as it pre 
vails in the market. Therefore, if on 
top of that. the computation i8 done 
not to neutralise the rise in the cost 
of living by giving hundred per cent 
neutralisatiOn to the lower categories 
of staff but to give them a lower rat. 
of relier than that which Is riven to 
the higher categories of employees, 
[ think, that is not right and proper. 
As a matter of fact, the Das Commis-
siOn has referred to the Bank Award 
and there he ha. been forced to .ay 
that the neutralisation awarded to the 
Bank employees WOrks out at 75 per 
cent in the case of clerical .!'Itaft And 
hundred per cent in the case of sub-
ordinate staff. Therefore, the point 
to notice is that employees In the 
lowest pay ranges should be given 
hundred Per cent neutralisation tor a 
rise of every 4 points. A. a matter 
of fact the Das Comml.slon has also 
admitt~ that the Second Pay Com-
mis8ion~s award of an increase only 
If there Is a ten per cent rise on an 
average for the whole year by Its .. lf 
has worked very adversely .. far .s 
the employees are eoneerned. There-
fore, I would urge a ~slOn In the 
D.A. formula and that there must be 
100 per eent neutrall.atlan of dear-
ness allowance In the case of the 
lower grade en.ployees. AI ludt, I 
would urge that the .mtlllnt whleh I. 
obeing given already has got to be 
further increased If we are to bring 
about any social JUKUce a. tar as the 
Government emplbyee8 are concerned. 
This Is one of the bigge.t Items In 
these Supplementary 'Demand. for 
Grant •. 

13 h .... 

Now, 1 would like to say IIOme-
thing on the amount which I. being 
.. ked for with regard to the Bechtel 
fertiliser-plants. Five fertUiaer fae-
toriI" are roing to be set up by an 
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American firm, and we find that the 
total cost of the programme is very 
high. Already they have said that 
they would want a Rs. 200-crores 
project, while it is reported that our 
own Indian experts have said that 
such fertiliser factorics can be set up 
by them within Rs. 150 crores. Even 
the technical know-how which is 
being offered to us does not seem to 
be. accord ina to our own experts, of 
a very hi,h calibre and of a type 
which cannot be made available by 
our own people. Yet, we are told that 
several cond'iti'ons have been attached 
to this by the Bechtel Corporation of 
the USA, inasmuch as they have made 
proposal. regarding pricing, market-
ing and the distribution of the pro· 
duct. 

Even regarding the feasibility re-
port, for which we have already paid 
Rs. 3 lakhs, they want a very high 
amount which maybe somethin~ of 
the order of R.I. 50 lakhs. With re-
gard to the financial structure a180, 
the Bechtel report is quite vague. 

There are reports that Bechtels 
have sunested that they are un-
willing to accede to Government 
majority shares in equity participa-
tion. _ Another report suggests that 
there has been some discussion where 
the Bechtels want 40 per cent of the 
s'hares and they. want to overcome 
the resistance there Lo; amongst the 
public against majority participation 
by foreigners, by asking fOr 20 per 
cent participation by the Indian pub-
lic so that the Government shares 
could become reduced to 40 per cent 
as against private foreign and Indian 
private capital totalling to 60 per 
cent. 

The fertiliser industry, is the weak· 
est link in our agricultural produc-
tion. So. we would like that there 
must be a very clear pricing policy 
whereby We .han be able to give to 
the farmers the nitrogenous and 
other fertilisers that we want to pro· 

duee in these five fertiliser factories 
at a cheap rate. Therefore, the 
question of production priCIng and 
distribution cannot be left in any 
way in the hands of those who are 
foreigners and who belong to the pri· 
vate sector and who have, in the past 
8S well as even at present not shown 
a very good record as far as produc-
tion, distribution and pricing policy 
goes. We should make it very clear 
that Bechtels or any other foreiill 
concern whiC'h is being brought into 
India will have to accept minority 
participation. Already this erosion 
has started, and We do not want it 
in sueh a strategically important 
sector as the fertilised industry. We 
are further worried that the Bechtel 
Corporation is associated with the 
name of Gen Clay, and We art' 
already familiar with the Clay Com· 
mittee report to the Kennedy Ad-
ministration on US Foreign Aid Policy 
regarding India Which had sabota,ed 
our Bokaro deal. 

Therefore, on this question of the 
Bechtel Corporation. We want to be 
very clear that anything which we 
sanction by way of supplementary 
grant will be entirely within the 
competence of the Government of 
India to handle and anything which 
erodes into the management of the 
price policy or the question of distri-
bution will not be pennitted. As. 
matter of fact, there was an Item in 
the newspapers to the effect that not 
only is it that the costs are pitched 
very high, hut Bechtel. haVe sug· 
gested holding the prices at the pre· 
sent 'high levels to guarantee high 
profits 'on their investment. If that Is 
the way weare thinking. if that I_ 
the way we are going to deal with It, 
t! feel that in this critical situation 
concerning our forelill exchange 
crisis, it will be of no use for us to 
take upon ourselves the duty of 
granting this money which could be 
used for other better pUrpo!es. 

Therefore. again I say that this 
wholr question of fertiliser factories 
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being built by these foreign com-
panies has to be looked into very 
thoroughly and there must be no 
erosion of our strategically impor-
tant sectors of production specially 
agricultural production, and we 
should not allow anybody to have 
managerial control. pricing control or 
any hand in the distribution of such 
an essential commodity as fertilisers. 

With regard to some other items. I 
would like to urge certain other 
points. Regarding the S1lpplementary 
demands fOr grants in respect ot ttle 
Ministry of Finance. there is the 
Question of the setting up of a 
Bureau of Public Enterprises. I am 
not quite clear what is the reason 
for having such a Bureau. We 
already have a Committee of Parlia-
ment going into the affairs of public 
undertakings. We also have the 
Estimates Committee. Now there I. 
to be an extra expenditure On this 
Bureau. We would like very much 
that public enterprises !Il!ould be 
made more efficient and more free 
from bureaucratic control. because 
today it is very very clear that if we 
have to go on with our policy at 
development and defence. it we have 
to realy ensure and guarantee our 
continuing economJc independence. 
it is neees~ar:v. in a poor country like 
nurs, that the public sector must 
function in such a mlUU'ler as will be 
able to contribute a good amount of 
resources for OUr budget and tor our 
plans. 

Sbrt ltaD&'a (Chittoor): Without 
making monopoly profits. 

Shrimatl 
hon. friend 
sector. 

Benu Cbakravartty: M~' 

is all for the private 

Sbri RaIlp: No. certainly not. 
said 'without making monopoly pro-
fits'. 

8brtmatl Renn Cbakravartty: We 
have alway. st,..,.sed that unless we 
can plough back resources from the 
public setcor In a substantial quantity 
into the- public ex~bequer and expand 
the public s!'Ctor-which can only be 

done if there is more. efficiency and 
more economy-unless we can do 
that, We are afraid neither will the 
private sector come to your help to 
find a good solution to Our problems; 
rather they will help stifle our plan 
and bury it at an eRrly date. But the 
unfortunate part is that uptill now 
the.. public enterprises have been 
riddled and burdened with these 
civilians at the topmost posts. 

Sbri Rlmatslnp. (Godda): Whom 
will you place? 

Shrtmatl Renu Cbakravartty: In 
the steel Industry or in the highly 
technical petro-chemical industry. for 
Instance, it is not possible tor any. 
body except those highly technical 
people who know the latest know-
how. the latest techniques, to be able 
even to scrqtinise the project reporll 
or give sanction for indenting any 
machinery for the latest proces.e •. 
Vet we find that it is th~.e ICS and 
lAS officers who are always put to 
examine these project reports. We 
have this whole galaxy right from 
the Joint secretaries in the depart-
ments to man these technical depart-
ment.. In the Steel Ministry. In the 
Petro-chemical industry, in the oil 
industry. we have this same pheno-
menon from the top downwards. 

Secondly. I wOII'd also like to say 
that it i. no( right to haVe so many 
duplicating bodies which will be 
entering into a post-mortem or pre-
mortem of these public sector enter-
prises. The private sector always 
say that they can dO these things 
mOl'e efficiently. But not a bit of it. 
They do ~ot do it efficipntly at all. 
What they do i. to keep many of 
their rather shady deals away from 
the public eye. In the publlc enter· 
ori.... it Is not pooalble to do that; 
nor do we want It to be so done. At 
the same time, there should be no 
such duplication.. now envtsaged 
through the Bureau of Public Jlnter-
prises, the Parliamentary Committee 
an Public Undertaking. as also the 
Estimateo Committee of Parliament. 
With these, J thln!< It would be Im-
possible for til""" enterPri_ to 
function Pl'OJ"'rly. 
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0n the question of revision of rates 
of city compensatory allowance, 
again I would urge that in big cities 
there should be inel usion of the en-
tire urban areas for this purpose, not 
only particular corporation areas 
which are ootifioo. For example. in 
the City of Calcutta, the Corporation's 
city limits are notified, and also just 
small little municipalities just ad-
jacent to it, like Dumdum. But the 
City of Calcutta today spreads out 
right from Kalyani to Birlapur, which 
is n large area in which the cost of 
living is very high, equal (a, and 
sometimes more than that of, 
Caleutta. So this question of city 
compensatory allowance to the em-
ployees of Government has (0 be 
looked i""o in "his context, and the 
~ntire question which has been hang-
ing for very long should be immc-
diately taken up and finally decided. 

The last point is with regard to the 
Agricultural Prices Comm..ission and 
state trading. This is one of the 
most important things needing our 
allention. This mormnll also during 
question hour, the question of agricul-
tural price policy came up. Parity 
prides are what are needed now, if we 
really want to give a fair deal to 
the farmer. 

With regard to this terminology, 
there is the small peasant whom we 
always like to call kisan. But in the 
case of the big peasants I find they 
are being termed "farmers". With 
regard to these gentlemen, the rich 
farmeis they haVe not only the capa-
city to hold their stocks, they 'have 
really the capacity to control the 
entire market today in many cases. 
The rich farmer actually inflates the 
prices while the small farmer owning 
uplO 3 bighas of land, whose frater-
nity constitutes really the majority 
in our {"ountry. the small 'POOr pea-
sant is at the complete mercy of the 
richer farmer as well as the urbl!1\ 
consumer and the industrialist. 

Therefore, this whole question of 
parity between prices of manufac-
tured goods and foodgrains is a very 
complicated one. There can be only 
one answer-there can be no two ans-
wers. Agricultural prices on a parity 
basis cannot be fixed until Govern-
ment is prepared to control the prices 
of all essential commodities entering 
into the consumption of the ordinary 
person; cloth, housing all these things 
have to 'be gone into. otherwise, 
there can be no parity of prices. 

Here we arc going to sanction 
these supplementary demands, but I 
would like to know whether this is 
g'oing to be backed up with the pur-
pOSe and finn commitment ot Gov-
ernment to set up a machinery for 
distribution and control of prices of 
all essential commodities consumed 
by the common man 

Shrl Kapur Sin&'h: I am going to 
confine myself particularly to three 
demands, Nos. 3 (Ministry of 
Defence), 53 (Ministry of Home 
Affairs) and 61 (Ministry of Infor-
mation and Broadcasting). 

13.14 hn. 

[MR. DEPUTY-SPEAKER in the Chair] 

I am sorry that Shri Ohavan i. not 
here. I am gOing .to strike a some-
what jarring note which I wanted to 
do in his presence. I am going to 
urge that the House should reject the 
entire Demand of Rs. 61,78,000 on the 
ground that this Ministry has failed 
to dispel the widespread public sus-
picions that under the present Def-
ence Mjnister, the functional powers 
of our armed forces are sought to be 
perverted towards parochial and 
narrow ends. and thus the national 
policy of India is ;n danger of being 
subverted. 

t would, with a view to illustrate 
my point, give two instances, not for 
what they are, because the instance. 
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in themselves are trivial, but the 
tendencies which they indicate are SD 
dangerous that I have, after clareful 
thought, come to the conclusion that 
they must be placed On record. 

The first instance relates to the 
Republic Day Pageant Parade, about 
which recently I sent a communica· 
tion to the Defence Minister himself 
saying Inat when this parade of the 
period soldiers was seen by the pub-
lic, they partlcularly noticed that al-
most all the martial crasses of India 
were represented, with just one ex-
copti'on, and they were the Sikhs. In 
the communication I said, and I am 
quoting: 

"A printed hand-out by \bP 
Defence Ministry explained that 
only the period-soldiers appearing 
in Indian History upto tho 18th 
c .. ntury had beon included in the 
Pageant and it was added in the 
colophon that the magnificent 
Sikhs, as soldier9, appeared in 
History only in the 19th century." 

The communication proceeds: 

uPreviously, ever since 1962:, 
and earlier, ~he Ministry of Ex-
ternal Affairs of the late Nehru 
had been consist.enJtly asserting 
in its numerous publications that 
Ladakh was taken by the im-
perial Dogra. in 1834, and that 
the Treaty of Lhasa took place 
in 1842 between the Emperor of 
China and Maharaja Gulab Singh 
of Kashmir. It was after I re-
peatedly cornerned our flate 
Prime Minister with contempo-
rary historical documents that 
Ladakh was conquered by Maha-
raja Ranjit Singh, that the treaty 
or Lhasa itself cites that the 
parties are "the Sikh People". 
the Khalsa;io on one side and the 
Emperor of China on the other, 
that the Prime Minister sententi-
ously relented in writing with 
the observation that 'after an, 
Colonel Zorawar Singh (dolm!) 
was leading these expeditious'." 

went on: 

"It might now interest our 
present Defence Minister to know 
that a. far back as 1609, the first 
Sikh militia was recruited by the 
6th Nanak, Guru Hargobind, him-
self, which inflicted a crushing 
defeat on an imperial Mughal 
Army at Gurusar (Ferozcpur), in 
which 1200 Sikhs were killed and 
6000 Mughal troops including the 
veterah Mughal General Lalla Beg, 
the favourite of two Emperors, 
Jehangir and Shah Jahan. It was 
in 1707 that the Sikhs, under the 
incomparable Banda Singh Bahs-
dur, set up their first sovereign 
Republic, after liberating the heart 
of northern India, the province of 
Sirhind. It was on March 29, 
1748, that atter capturing Jullun-
dur Doab, the Khalsa declared 
itself a Stale, and in 1799 Lahore 
itsel! was made the capital city 
a! the Sikh Commonwealth. 

The Delcnc. Minister and his 
historian; may now prepare a com-
parative chart or Ole emergence 
Of Maratha soldiery and the rise 
of Sivaji." 

concluded by saying: 

"In George Orwell'. "1984", we 
hear of the Ministry of Truth 
which alters put History to campi}, 
with the ever-changing Party 
moods and behests of the Big 
Brother. Paul AnderBOn's stories, 
The Guardians of Time, ,how 
beautifully how time-travel, rclro-
je~:tion into the past, necessitates 
Time PoliCe to protect History 
against meddlesome time travel-
lers. but the notion that a thing 
which once existed might be 
caused ,imply and absolutely not 
to haVe cxLc;ted is one which we 
cannot give a BenCe to." 

To this communication, the Defence 
Minister has sent me a reply-thl. 
rc~ly is in the form ot 8 D.O. h..ttel 
aated 24-2-65-in which he lays, and 
I quote: 
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"For this purpose seven dIffer-

ent periods ffrom earlier historical 
times to the end of the eighteenth 
century were chosen. The selettion 
could not be exhaustive and it was 
not possible to include all warrior 
classes in the IIrst display." 

I have the following observations and 
comments to make on the reply which 
the Defence Minister has sent. 

My IIrst comment is that the hand-
out dellnitely said that Sikhs were ex. 
eluded becaUSe they emerged un the 
historical scene arter the perioo co\'er-
ed, i.e., up to the 18th century. 

My second comment is that if all 
"warrior classes" could not be includ-
ed, would it not have been more tactful 
and expedient to exclude Marathas 
instead of Sikhs? 

My third comment is that if the 
selection could not be exhaustive, the 
selection still must have been very 
meticulously partisl since only one 
class, ie. Sikhs, was excluded. 

La;tiy I would like to add that in all 
inclusion alld exclusion there is 
always a basis lor selection, whether 
it is a well-formulated rule or an un-
spoken prejudice. II there was a rule. 
this House has the right to know what 
rule it was by which the inclusions ana 
exclu'ions were made. If the whole 
affair was regulated through freaklah 
chance, Shri Chavan owes an expla-
nation in justification of his compe-
tence as a Cabinet Minister. 

I want to conclude this ooint by 
saying that no good can come out of 
an attempt to write off the Sikh. from 
the pages of History. 

I would like to add that by personal 
enquiries I am convinced that Shri 
Chavan himself is perhaps not sO 
parochially inclined as some of his 
advisers like to make him out to be. 
I WOUld, therefore, caution him in the 
mtrests of national solidarity and in 
the Interests of the good Of the nation, 
to be careful in matters of this kind 
for they can have very far-reachlni 
consequences. 

The Gecond instance which I want 
to cite is that of a short notice question 
which I aDd four or fiVe other han. 
Members of this House tabled during 
the last session. This question wan. 
ted to know whether there was any 
substance in the generally spread sus-
picion that ever since this Defence 
Minister had taken over this port-
folio, there had been some kind of 
order, written or oral, which necessita-
ted that RaJputs and Sikhs should not 
be posted to their own regiments ano 
that Maratha officers should invariably 
be posted to Maratha regiments. 

Shrl Narasimha Reddy (Rajampet): 
Most unfair. 

Shd Kapur SID&'h: ThU. qumtion 
was rejected by the Defence Minister. 
Then I wrote to him a latter asking 
him to let me know what the true 
state ot atrairs was, because this sus-
picion was widespread and It was do-
ing no ,"ood to the morale of our arm-
ed forces. To that he did not sent 
any reply till I tabled a cut motion 
on the general defence policy. This 
reply has been received by me in the 
form of a D.O. letter dated 22nd Feb-
ruary, 1965, in which he teUs me, and 
I quote: 

"1 have no hesitation in stating 
that this has no basis whatever." 

He says that officers are posted to 
various regiments of infantry on cer-
tain grounds, and that the IIrst post-
ing of an officer is governed by rules. 
Then he gives four rules. These rules 
are unexceptionable, and I have no 
quarrel with them, but at the end of 
this letter he has added certain statis-
tics. He says that in the Maratha Re-
giments the percenta'e of officers of 
the same class is only 18' 9, I.e., about 
19 per cent.; in the Rajput Regiments. 
this percentage is 18'1, and in the 
Sikh Regiments this peroentage is 36'\' 
Sin::-e the hon. Minister of Defence has 
taken his stand on statistics, I would 
like to say somethinll about statistics, 
beC&Ule more than one theory II cur-
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rent on this 5ubj&::t. I do not sub-
scribe to the theory that it belong, to 
a class which is generally described as 
lies, other kinds of lies and statistics. 
I do not agree that that is a proper 
description of statistics, particularly, 
Government statistics, but I do lavour 
another definition of statistics which 
states that statistics arc like bikinis. 
they are most exciting in not wh,t 
they reveal but what they conceal. In 
the statistics which he has given, he 
has not told us as to what was the 
state ot atrairs before he took OVtol 

charge and whether there ha,'e been 
any instructions, written or unwrllten, 
which are responsible for the present 
state of affair. or for any diver!:ences 
which have come into exislencl' ever 
since he took over charec. 

Dr. M. S. Aney (Na~ur); Do you 
dispute the statistics giv,:n there? 

Shri Kapur SlDeb: No, Sir, I do 
not dispute the statistics, but I say that 
these statistics do not meet the poInt 
which I had tried to raise. This is the 
point I am tryinl( to make. 

I therefore say that I am perfectly 
sa tistled on the basis of my personal 
enquiries that the relations between 
the Maratha ollicer. and their SIkh 
subordinates in our armed .fofces are 
most excellent. Every soldier and 
every oll\cer whom I have met has 
told me how considerate and how fav-
ourably inclined B Maratha officer is 
towards the welfare and towards the 
comforts and towards the interest. of 
the Sikh soldiers. 

Sbrl ..... p: As well as ~h. others. 

ShrI Kapur S~b: SecondlY, 
there exist very deep and very good 
hiltorical connections between the 
SIkh soldiers and the Maratha soldiers. 
Those links should be strengthened in 
the interests of DOt only Indian unity 
but in the over-an in teres'" at the 
nation which is now faced WiUl extra~ 
ordinary danger. I have brouilht these 
two instances on record SO that I tnay 
request Mr, Chavan to make sure that 
he gives no order, he drops no hInt 

and encourages no tendency which 
tends djrectly or indirectly to weaken 
these links which must be strengthen-
ed in the interest of the nation. There-
by, I finish my observations 011 De-
mand No.3 

I now take up Demand No. 53 whidl 
relates to the Home Ministry. Mr 
Nanda is also not hen', 

The MInister ol stall' In tbe MinIs-
try of Home AII'alrs (S brl lIath!): 
um here, 

Sbrl It.pur Slngb: I~r. Hathi Singh 
is here. 

The D~I'Uly Minister in the Ministry 
of Healtl> (Shri P. S. Nukar): Not 
Singh; Singh is there; Mr. Hathi is 
here, 

Sbrl Kapur SlDrb: 1 wou'.d like to 
preface the criticism whil'h I Wlint to 
make on the demands of his Ministry 
by saying that Mr. Nanda is, I know. 
a Punjabi Kshatriya and he is known 
for his devotion to causes and he has 
rightly earned the nickname. of 'Plan-
ning Nanda' and 'socialist Nanda'. I 
say this with a certain amount at hesi-
tation, but when he is placed side by 
side with his neighbours from thf" 
Gangetic Daab Or with our country-
men from beyond the Narbada. he is 
.omewhat at a disadvantsge where it 
is a matter of sharp--w i ttednp.5s. Thel"(' 
is an exp:anatory note under Explana-
tiOn (b) of this Demand which S8:'S: 

"Certain land was acquired dur .. 
1", the year 1959-60 for the .stab-
IIshment of an Agricultural Farm 
for multiplication of improved 
seeds. The compensation payable 
to the land owners as assessed by 
the Land Acquisition Authority 
was paid to them but 8""h of them 
as were not satisfled with the 
award filed suits against GO\'ern-
ment. In some of the CRspe; the 
decision of the Court WHO; an-
nounced durin, the year 1962-63 
<lnd enhanced compensaUon am-
ountlni to RI. 540,000 was paid." 
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[Shri Kapur Singh] 
In this connection, I would like \0 

draw the attention of the Home Min-
ister that in the debate on Supplemen-
tary Demands for Grants in Novem-
ber, 1963, my hon. friend the Maha-
rajah of Kalahandi, Mr. P. K. Deo, had 
pinpointed a case where the authori-
ties had determined Rs. 42,000 as the 
market value for a piece of acquired 
land but on appeal, the High Court 
awarded Rs. 3,11,000, exactly .even 
times the oriiinally determi!1ed com-
pensatIOn. It was the opinion of the 
most competent lawyers that iI the 
Supreme Court had been approached, 
thlS compensation would have been 
enhanced to Rs. 15 lakhs. But for that 
purpose the resources 01 n black-
rna~ket millionaire and a lifetime of 
litigation would have been necessary,\ 
There is another case pending and it 
is within the notice of the Governmt.:nt 
where the Delhi authorities have 
awarded Rs. 2 per sq. yard for land 
which is si luated near the Frank 
Anthony Public School in the Kailash 
Colony where the market val ue 01 
land i. Rs. 100. Although it has come 
to the notice of the Government, they 
do not seem to be anxious to do justice 
or to redress the wrong that has been 
done. Their attitude seems to be: 
where bread is not available, let the 
hungry eat the 'cake, where a person 
has no shelter over his head. let him 
make reservations in the Asoka Hotel; 
where the executive authorities have 
done wrong to the citizen and depriv-
ed him of his means of wherewithal. 
let him seek the help of the courts. 
the doors of whi.ch are open to every 
cltlzen. I would like to point out to 
them that socialism is not random loot 
of Individuals, nor is it all-out pro-
techon to Government officers. These 
practices are not leading towards a 
socialist pattern of society but towards 
tyranny and corruption racket.. If 
the Government are not aware of the 
practices whiCh are being ndopted by 
the Delhi authorities in the matter of 
acquisition of land of the Door citi-
zens. if the Government are not aware 
of the type of practices rampant hn'e. 
then God have mercy upon the soul 
of this Ministry; it they are aware but 

they do not care, then I say: God haVe 
mercy upon the soul of this nation. 

Since my time is out and the bell is 
beini rung aiain and again lboul!h I 
would like to 110 on in this' vein with 
regard to the other Demands, I would 
end by saying just this. I conclude by 
uriing upon this House that the Sup-
plementary Demands should be denied 
to this: Government which is so care·· 
less about the interest of the citizens. 
which is so heartless with reiard to 
the troubles of thOse whose govern-
ance is under it, which has shown in-
compc lence in appreciating the proper 
principles by which a rigot govern-
ment should be carried on. 

Shrl Barish C ...... dra Mathur: Mr. 
Deputy Speaker, the supplementary 
demands coyer a very wide range and 
there arc quite a few demands which 
need a very thoughtful consideratlon 
from this House. But it would not be 
possible wjthin the tew minute3 at my 
disposal to deal with more than two or 
three points which I would have to 
pick up in order of priority. 

The han. Finance Minister is by vir-
tue of his own office • very powerful 
person. He seems to have the knack 
of concentrating more and more power 
into himself. Since he has taken over, 
he is also in charge of the Company 
Law Administration. A finance min-
ister who has all the sinews in his 
hands, a finance minister who is olso 
in complete .control over the industry 
and comrnerC'e, is a person to be cared 
for. I think his ambitions for more 
and more power do not s.tay there, 
and I find that since the 'ast Budget 
was passed he has set up a l1ew Bureau 
in the Finance Ministry which wUl dO 
overlordship over all the public-sector 
enterprises. 

You will remember, Mr. Deputy-
Speaker, the hon. Finance Minister 
slaried his second career as the Minis-
ter of Co-ordination. I had to raise 
several questions and points asking 
the Prime Minister to define the 
scope of his function and the- control 
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whi.ch he could exercise over the other 
Ministries, althoullh I was quite clear 
in my mind that the arrangement in 
itsel! was entirely unsatisfactory. It 
is only the Prime Minister who could 
be the co-ordinating authority because 
co-ordination means overall control. 
This special bureau which i. to bring 
about certain co-ordination of puhlic-
sector enterprises means the overlord-
ship of the Finance Minister in all the 
Ministries, various Ministries, six or 
seven, which have to deal with vari-
ous types of public enterprises. I 
would rather like the hon. Finance 
Minister to define and to explain to 
this House two things. What happen-
ed to the co-ordination machinery 
which was built under him when he 
was just a Minister of Coordination? 
Who has taken charge of those controls 
and resp:msibilities with his appcint-
ment as a Finance Minister und the 
abolition of the Ministry of Economtc 
and Defence Co-ordination? 

Secondly, I would like I-Jim to define 
what hi, relationship is with the other 
Ministrks so far as these pUblic-sector 
enterprises are concerned. You know, 
Sir, that we have also a Pariiamentary 
Committee, namely. the Committee on 
Publk Undertakings. May I know 
what would be the relationship of this 
Bureau with the Committee on Public 
Undertakings? In a sense, the Finance 
Minister could argue tha t wherever a 
single pie is spent he has got to put 
his finger in. For this, We have an 
arrangement already. Why a special 
sort of arrangement was nceuerl here, 
that needs explanation. 

I am quite clear in my mind that 
public-sec lor enterprises which we 
have been supporting all the time haVe 
to give an excellent account of them-
selves. I am quite clear in my mind 
that efficiency and commerciai atti-
tudes have got to be in'jected. but I 
wish that this should be the function 
of the Committee on Public Under-
takings, the Parliamentary Committee, 
which is there, lor overall control and 
for pattern and for all those matte ... 
We should not have too many authori-
ties, and I see no justification what-
soever for a full-lledged organisation 

now with a Secretary to Government 
with a fixed salary of Rs. 3.000 and 
experts and all that. If there is 'any-
thing nl'eded, it is the need for streng-
thening the Secretariat of the Commit-
tee on Public Undertakings which is a 
Parliamentary Committee. That Com-
mittee must be strengtho""d; that 
Committee should have not only onc 
of the Deputy Secretaries of the Lok 
Sabha to assist it, but it should have 
experts, and that Commit!l'" should 
have a full, strong Secretariat, whkh 
will be of real assistance to it in dis-
charging its duties and responsibili-
ties. 

I then pass on to another point and 
that is about our food administration. 
A considerabl(, amount of the supple-
mentary demands goes to the purchue 
Of food. I have. unfortunately, very 
serious complaints against the food 
administration, 8S it has been carried 
on during the last few months. I hope 
the hon. Minister of Food and Agri-
cuitur<'. whose mind was for quite a 
fl'"w days preoccupjpd with ('ertain 
extraneous matters, not connected 
with the Ministry and with the sub-
ject of food. will now return to his 
real duties and s.", that the things are 
set right. It is really a very strange 
phenomenon that when we have such 
a surplus of foodcrops, a record rice 
crop, a record kharif crop, still, the 
prices are rising so high. It is strange 
that not only th~ prices should be ris-
ing sO high but that food should not 
be available in certain parts of the 
country. I brought to til<> attention of 
the Prime Minister and the Food Min-
ister at the end of December last, the 
state Of .lfalrs in Rajasthan, saying 
th.t Rajasthan had sulfered twice. two 
conSE"cutive bud yeaTS of famine; 
w~at was not available, and that 
something must be done immediately. 
In ij>ite of my inviting the personal 
attention of the Prime Minister and 
the Food Minister, nothing happens. 

Then again. a month after I invited 
thdr attention, the situation continues 
to be serious and bad. Possibly, the 
Food Minister does not feel concerned 
about it. He feels that it was SOIl1'e'-
thing of the duty of the Rajasthan 
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Government to look after it. Then 
found that the second assessment was 
made by certain independent people. 
I could not go to Jodhpur again. Then. 
the Statesman, one of the rt'spected 
dailies, had conducted n survey al1 
over the countrv into the question of 
food availability and the prices. On 
the 13th February, there appeared a 
report in the Statesman that in the 
town of Jodhpur, there was a neSf 

riot condition almost every day near 
the fair-price shops. If this is the 
condition, in spite of the money which 
we are goinll to grant to the Ministry, 
and if the Food Minister does not tind 
this worthy Of his attention, then I do 
not know what to do. It has grown 
into a habit these days, a very unfor-
tunate habit, on the part of some of 
our friends here to throw the blame 
On the States, the States who are not 
here to defend themselves. (Interrup-
tion). 

When I enquired of the Chief Min-
ister as to how the state of affairs 
could be explained, and when I tried 
to enquire into the state of affairs, I 
found that Rajasthan which was being 
promised 50,000 tons of wheat had suf-
fered by a reduction and the quantity 
was cut down to 20,000 tons. Still, 
we go and blame the State Govern-
ment to make gOOd the management. 
Furthermore, the quantity was eu' 
down from 20,000 tons to 14,000 tons. 
Even the 14,000 ton. would not arrive 
in the State. But here We stand and 
say that the States do not go and im-
plement things properly! This is 
very unfortunate state of all'airs. 

Mr. DePllty-S~er: The hOIl. 
Ml!mber's time is up. 

Sbrl lJarbb Chandi'll Mathur: I 
shall finish in another three or four 
minutes, if you will p .. nnit me. This 
is 8 very unfortunate state of affairs 
which can no mOre be tolerated, in so 
far as the food availabilitv and the 
law and order questions ar~ concern-
ed. 

I would next like to refer to on .. 
more point, and that is the price-line. 
We have all the time in this House, 
for the last six years, been talking of 
holding the price-line. I do not know 
at what level We want to hold tbe 
price-line. I collected statistics from 
allover the world. I find that except 
in South American countries like Ar-
gentina and Chile where the prices 
have gone up very higb, rocketinll up, 
and where the inflationary pressures 
are such, there is no country in the 
world where the prices have run so 
high as they bave run in this country. 
namely, India. The Philippines comes 
nexL, but in all other countries, if you 
take it from 1953 onwards to 1964, the 
price level is just varying from 100 to 
117 or 118. It is only in this country, 
as was mad .. clear by the statement 
made this morning, that the prices go 
to 153, 147 and so On. This is a big 
rise which has taken place during all 
these years. I do not see any effectiV\! 
steps which have been taken. I think 
the hon. Food Minister, while answer-
ing questions today, said that this is 
a matter which will be answered by 
the Finance Minister, namely, the 
pric'e-line, when it was pointed out 
that there are certain items in which 
the prices have gone up to 103 Or 104 
per cent. I think we must have a clear 
cut policy and enunciation by the Fin-
ance Minister, and we must try and 
make certain efforts to bring down the 
prices to the 1956 level. We would 
like to know what are the steps that 
will have to be taken, and the Finance 
Minister should stand or fall by his 
performance on this price-line. 

Again, while I refer to prices, I want 
to refer to what the hon. Food Minis-
ter said this morning about sugar. He 
says that now they are making eftorts 
to see that there are no black-market 
prices in sugar. If you will remem-
ber. during the last geoolon, he him-
self admitted that two prices were 
common almost in all the places. I do 
not know. when this feature is there 
all these month" Nhy it bas not been 
possible for him to take any steps dur-
ing all th~e month.. He bas not been 
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able to tell us anything about it. Now, 
he says that they are considering it. 
It is my considered opinion that 
wherever we have touched Or inter-
fered, we have only created more diffi-
culties. Until and unless a clearer 
picture and better performance is pro-
mised and a better account is given, it 
will not give satisfaction to any of us 
here. 

ShrI Himalsin&'ka: Sir, I want to 
confine my remarks to some demands 
regarding agriculture. In that con-
nection, there are a number of 
schemes which can be taken up and 
should be taken up immediately, so 
that food production may increase 
considerably. I mentioned that a few 
days ago and I want to repeat it be-
cause I feel it is very important that 
we take up some schoemes which can 
be completed within 12 months, which 
will not cost much, I have a1reacly 
given a list of such schemes in my 
constituency which will giVe imme-
diet.> results. If they are taken up, 
they will help Government in cutting 
down imports a considerable extent. I 
haVe no doubt there are a number of 
schemes in other places also like these 
which will not cost much, but will 
give immediate results. It is time 
that We take them up end complete 
them as quickly as possible. There 
are a number of other things regard-
ing similar matters and 1 hope action 
will be taken in that connection. 

I would invite the attention of the 
Minister in cheree of Community 
Development to the fact that at pre-
sent sufficient money is not being 
given to the BOOs and so whatever 
money is there, it is being spent only 
on the salaries of the officers and prac-
tically no work is being taken up for 
the improvement of roads or anything 
that can be done in those places. I am 
speaking of Santhel Parganas district 
and I think It applies to alrn.,.t all 
places. The Il'ant has been cut down 
to 3 large extent. 

lit) ..-r .... ~: nrr;>f'f 
~,~qmif.~ ~~t 
tmr If ~ lI'(f i I 

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: Th~ bell i. 
bE-ing rung. 

Now there is quorum. He may con-
tinue. 

Shrl Hlmaloin,lLa: I was saying thKt 
the cut that has been imposed hn, 
affected the useful work that was 
being done to some ext .. nt in the dif-
ferent blocks. ThereforC'", Govern-
ment should either reduce the num-
ber of blocks and save the money that 
is being spent only on the salaries or 
give them some more money so that 
the officers who are there can do some 
work. 

Coming to health, a number of steps 
are being taken to eradicate malaria 
and leprosy and also TB. Malaria has 
been controlled to a very great ex-
tent almost all over the country, but 
leprosy is still eating into the vitals 
of the country and makes even the 
members of the family not to have 
much with the patient. Santhal Par-
ganas is B district where the inci-
dence of leprosy in certain areas is 
more than 2 per cent. There are cer-
tain institutions whIch are working for 
the control and eradication of leprosy. 
It is time that the Government take 
noti~ of such institutions and help 
them so that they can continue th"ir 
useful work more vigorously and elfec-
lively. They have been able to con-
trol the disease to the ex,,"nt that they 
have taken up the work in those areas, 
but if some more finance is made 
available to them, th<.>y would be able 
to control tl!., disease in the whole dis-
trict. Similarly about TB, there are 8 
number of institutions which are help-
ing the activities of the Government. 
I feel that some more funds should be 
made available to those inltitution., 
which ar~ rUn by private bodies, be-
cause you spend much Jess that waY 
than doing it through Governme~t 
bodies, which on 8C'['ount of v8riou~ 

thing!!. ('o~t more. 

8hr1 S. M. Baner,.,., What about 
('ancer? 

ShrI Rlmaf8ialb: 1 io not know 
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about it. Mr. Banerjee speaks on all 
subjects. I confine myself to such 
subjects as 1 know something about. I 
know that cancer is a serious disease, 
but not more; rather not cnter into a 
field which I am not concerned about. 

I am concerned with some institu-
tions doing useful work about untI-
leprosy and TB. I am glad to tell the 
House that the two institutions-San-
thai Paharia Sewa MandaI for Leprosy 
and Brij Sewa Samiti T.B. Sanatorium 
at Vrindaban-al'e being very well 
spoken Of even in Government reports 
and also in different conferences. They 
have been recognised even by fOl'eign 
countries which have been helping us 
with grants. 

Shrl P. S. Naskar: Are they nol 
getting assistance from Government? 

Shrl H!matslDlka: They aTe get-
ting a lot of assistance from Govern-
ment, but they deserve more so that 
they can lighlen the burden of the 
Government. They can do more work 
with less expense. Apart from these 
two institutions there are a number 
of other institutions which are doing 
such useful work and they deserve 
greater help from Government. 

Shrl Alvare.: I w<>uld like first to 
refer to the demand for the repay-
ment of debt. A sum of Rs. 28 erores 
has been asked for by the Finance 
Minister in ordec to meet certain obli-
gations. After looking at the total 
amount of debt that the Government 
of India has to pay and the yearly 
disbursement it has got to make, one 
gets the impression that the Govern-
men t of India is the magnificent deb-
tor not only in volume, but it also 
succeeds in conveying the impression 
that the Government of India by ask-
ing for debts and loans is doing 8 
favour to the creditors all round the 
world. Yet, some explanation is 
necessary as to the plea made by the 
Finance Minister last year before the 
annual conference of the IMF at 
Japan, whereby the Finance Minister 
suggested amortization of the debt for 
a period of two or three years, be-

cause the Government of India was in 
difficulty in making its loan repay-
ments. There has been no news there-
after from the IMF and therefore, 
we would be right in presuming that 
that plea for amortization has been 
turned down. Therefore, the Finance 
Minisler stated last time that he had 
asked for a fresh short-term loan from 
th'e IMF in order to meet the external 
financial obligations. The matter is 
rather serious and I hope the Finance 
Minister in his reply will clarify thiS 
position in regard to the payment of 
debts. 

Another issue, a small one. is that 
on page 79, under Demand No. 79(B) 
a sum of Rs. 88,700 has 'been asked for 
a car for the Ministry of Steel and IDr 
two other items. It would have been 
better if the Finance Minister had 
given Us a break-up of the demand 
against each item. The car is to be 
bought from the State Trading Cor-
poration. As far as We are aware, the 
State Trading Corporation deals only 
in prestige cars and not other cars. If 
this is so, where is the n'eCcssity for 
going in for such expensive cars when 
indigenous models would have served 
the purpose of the Ministry of Steel. 
If my presumption is wrong. it would 
have been better if the Finance Minis-
ter would haVe shown a break-up 
and allocated a reasonable figure 
against that item (B) in respect of a 
car for the Ministry of Steel. 

The third item is in respect of De-
mand No. 125 on page 116. This is 
in respect of purchase of foodgrnins. 
Many other hon. Members have refer-
red 10 it, and in referring to it they 
have shown that this Demand needs 
more explanation than has been put in 
the short note at the bottom of the 
Demand. Sir, if we refer to the Eco-
nomic Survey presented by the Fin-
ance Minister last year, we find that 
the short-falls in wheat and rice from 
expectations against the previous year 
came to the extent, 8S far as wheat is 
concerned, of 1,22,000 tons and 4,22,000 
tons of riC"l?'. Against this we imported 
almost an extra 28 lakh tons of wheal 
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and 5' 5 lakh tons of rice. Now, obvi-
ously, if in 1962-63 there was no food 
crisis of any magnitude and if the 
shortfall in 1964-65 was to the extent 
of only I lakh (ons of wheat and about 
4 lakh (ons of rice there would not 
have been any need to import this 
huge quantity of almost 26 lakh tons 
of wheat and 5' 5 lakh tons Of rice. 
From this it flows that there is some 
bungling somewhere because the 
shortfall is not as large as the quan-
tity imported. 

That leads On to another analysis. 
The Government of India without 
milking its aSSE'ssmcnt of the total pro~ 
curemcnt of rice stated that it would 
be able to procure, in the year 1963-
64. 7' 5 lakh tons of rice. As against 
this 7' 5 lakh tons it was able to pro-
cure only 4'17 lakh tons. Here again 
there is need for some explanation. 
Why is it that the Government of 
Indio was not able to procure the full 
amount? What arc the circumstan-
ces (hat obtain'Cd a( that time due to 
which the Government was not able 
to obtain the total quantity of rice 
when it has all the powers under the 
DIR etc., available for this purpose? 

Therefore, Sir, an 'explanation is 
needed in respect of the following 
points. Why is it that if the shortfall 
was !IIO low, the imports were of such 
a high character? Was it a mistake 
in assessment or was it a mistake in 
d'cmand? Since, as 1 have said before .. 
there has been nearly five times extra 
import more than the actual shortfall, 
that needs one explanation. Secondly, 
why was there no attempt mad-e to 
procure wheat? We imported to the 
extent of 26 lakhs tons of wheat as' 
against a shortfall of only 1 lakh tons. 
If that is so. if the shortfall was so 
little. there is obviously a need for an 
explanation to find out why th'ere was 
no attempt to procure wheat. Wheat 
was there all over the coun try. 
I do not say that wheat has not come 
to the market. It may be argued that 
be-cause wheat is in short supply th'ere 
is no possibility of procuring it. We 
know that wheat was not in such a 
short supply, that the zonal system 
of procurement, that each State wan-

ted in order to protect it. own local 
agricultural classes, militated against 
the equitabl'C distribution of wheat 
and rice all over the country. I do 
hope that in future this zonal system 
will be speedily done away with. 

14 hrs: 

Secondly, why was procurement at 
such a low rate? That it was so is a 
matter of fact. Nevertheless, now the 
Food CorporatiOn has come into exist-
ence, there is no justiflcation for the 
States to be given procurement rights 
separately. This would necessarily 
militate against the all India price 
policy for which (he Government has 
now set up the Agricultural Prices 
Commission under the chairmanship of 
Shri Dantwalla. If the Food Corpo-
ration procures food at the producers' 
level at certain prices and the States, 
in ord-er to protect their own interests. 
are able to procure food grains at dif-
ferent prices, obviously there will be 
disparity in prices. It is very neces-
sary in this country to establish or 
set up the machinery for uniform food 
prices all over the country. In the 
maUer of wages, both amongst Cen-
tral Government employees and "thers, 
there is an attempt at uniformity. In 
regard to other matters such as in .. 
dustrial prices also there i5 such uni-
formity. Therefore, we do· hope that 
this lacuna that has witnessed itseif in 
the policy of procurement wili soon 
be set at right. 

There is one more point, and that i. 
about the demand for increased dear-
ness allowance. When the Das Com ... 
mission was appointed by Government 
to investigate into the adequacy or 
otherwise of dearness allowance, most 
of the recognised Centrai Government 
employees' associations had suggested 
that t~ formula for the caJeulation of 
dearness allowance should be one at 
th'C term. of reference. While reject-
ing this demand, Governmen thad Ita-
ted that the Das Commisaion would 
b(. competent to consider it but not to 
give a judgment. The nas Commis-
sion, while not making any specific re-
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commendation, has stated in its report 
that the formula of thl! Pay Commis-
sion works disastrously against the in-
terest. of the employees of the Cen-
tral Government. Therefore. while 
agreeing to the payment of extra 
dearness allowance. Government would 
have done well to indicate that the 
revision of the formula, as recom-
mended by the Das Commission. was 
also "engaging their attention. 

Shrl P. C. Borooah (Sibsugar): Mr. 
Deputy-Speaker, this is the fourth 
batch of supplementary demands pre-
sented during the course of the year. 
involving an additional expenditure 
of Rs. 475.01 crores. Judged by any 
standard. it must De said that it is an 
amount big enough to be demanded 
as an additional expenditure. 

Taking all the batches together. the 
net additional out-go from the conso-
lidated fund has been stated to be of 
the order of Rs. 102.52 crores. Both 
the number of times supplementary 
demands have been presented and the 
amount involved therein smack of lack 
of foresight or planning based on in-
adequate data. Although I do not 
grudge additional expenditure which 
Government could not reasonably fore. 
see or which is indispensable for the 
development of our economy, it is 
high time that Government should 
seriously consider reducing the sup-
plementary demands to the minimum, 
extent po~sible both in number and 
also in magnitude. 

There are items of expenditure 
which could have been avoided or at 
least very much reduced. An example 
has been cited by my friend just now 
of th'e purchase of 8 staff car for the 
Ministry of Iron and Steel at a cost 
of Rs. 88.700. This cannot be accept-
ed 8S a very legitimate demand. Five 
Ambassador cars or three Willis Staff 
cars could have been purchased for 
much less than Rs. 88,700. It is hoped 
that in future at least such extrava-
gant expenditurE' will not be incurred 

when the achievement of maximum 
economy is the need of the hour. 

With regard to dearness allowance 
to low paid Government employees, it 
has been paid on three counts, one 
in July 1963. one in February 1964 and 
the third in October 1964, amounting 
to a sum Of Rs. 5' 82 crores. In spite 
of thl!Se enhancements, the dearness 
allowance has not been able to satisfy 
the hard·hit employees. because of 
the reason that dearness allowance 
has still been left unrelated to the 
mounting cost Of living. The higher 
the price, the higher the wages, and 
the higher the wages, the higher the 
inflation. It is a vicious circll!. It is 
high time that we revise our policy 
and Government give serious thought 
to the proposal to pay the salaries to 
the low paid employees partly in kind, 
i.e., supplying essential articles or 
every day necessity like foodgrains. 
('oarse cloth etc. at a fixed subsidised 
price. This will check inflation and 
satisfy the low paid employees. ,",is 
proposal has the blessing of Acharya 
Vinoba Bhave also. 

A sum of Rs. l' 90 crores has been 
provided for the maintenance of na-
tional highways and border roads. 
Coming as I do from the border State 
of Assam, I appeal to the Government 
to assign top priority to the maximum 
development and effective mainten-
ance of the national highways and 
border roads in that State and in such 
u manner that rapid and unhindered 
movement of military traffic governed 
by exigencies of defence and security 
and the civilian traffic in all aeasons 
and under all weather conditions are 
maintained in proper condition. The 
bitter experiencE' Of military vehicles 
being compelled to take one hundred 
mile circuitous route, because of the 
break-down of a bridge in the north 
trunk road near NEFA border during 
the last Chinese aggression, should not 
be allowed to ])., repeated at any cost. 
National highway No. 37 with 12' 
blat'k topping is incapable of bearinl 
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the burden of the present day traffic 
and the same in the strategic area 
from Makum to Digboi is long left in 
an impassable condition. It is indeed 
a shame that the worn-out narrow 
bridges over the Darika and the 
Mitang rivers near Sibsagar town have 
not been rebuilt to this date. These 
bridges are likely to be broken or 
washed away at any time. It is hoped 
that the department will rise to the 
occasion and see ita way to keep the 
traffic undisturbed in the areas 80 
cloSe to the border. 

Coming to import of foodgrains. 
while nobody takes exception to occa-
sional imports to tide over a passing 
crisis, it pains me to think of our 
continued and chronic dependence on 
food imports. It is a sad commentary 
on our plans and programmes of 
agricultural development. I venture to 
say that if our planners had diverted 
n part of the heavy expenditure on 
imports to productive investment in 
agricultural dt"-velopment We would 
have eliminated this marginal short-
age of 5 million to 6 million tons of 
foodgrains. Progressive reduction in 
food imports, a larger investment in 
quick yielding agricultural projects, 
adoption of adequa te flOOd con tro1 
measures, adequate investment in 
pesticides etc. would go a long way 
in the attainment of near self-su1ll-
ciency in food. Cohesive thinking, 
quick and correct decisions, capacity 
to anticipate and avert a crisis-these 
are the issues to which leadership and 
Government should address them-
selves. 

With these words I give my support 
to these Demands. 

Shrl loachim Alva (J{ar,ara): Sir, 
I have great respect for my hon. 
friend, Sardar Kapur Singh, Who has 
gone away. His speech was centred 
upon the pronouncements and activi-
ties of the Defence Minister. I would 
implore him not to import any com-
munal consid'eration in the Defence 
Servkes. The day we do it that will 
be the end of the security of <>ur land. 
We have a large number of crises to 

face. internal and <'xterna!. Sardar 
Kapur Singh has been an eminent 
member of the Indian Civil Service 
and has maintained the highest tradi-
tions therein. So, when he referred 
to the Defence Minister and said that 
he was bringing in parochial views In 
the matter of administration, I thought, 
he was not quite fair to him. 

The DefenCe Minister started hi. 
career as Defence Minister with the 
slogan that he would go and die, if 
necessary, on the heights Of NEFA 
when the criai. was at Its highest In 
November. 1962. We are still in the 
period of emergency. I am the great-
est admirer of the Sikhs and I would 
not like to say the slightest thing 
against them. After our trip when we 
MPs went to NEFA lut year, I came 
back with the greatest admiration for 
the Sikhs and wherever I S"", a Sikh, 
whether he be in the remotest town 
of Mysore. I stand up and salute him 
even jf I do not know him. You may 
ask me, "Why?" It is because I have 
seen Sikh soldiers standing guard on 
the heights of NEFA all alone, away 
from their families. So, evt>n if the 
Sikhs were not representJCd in the pro· 
cession on th .. last Republic Day, they 
are here, therp and everywhere. The 
Sikh soldier in the Army or in the 
Navy or the Air Force i. here, there 
and everywhere. They are the back-
bone of our Army, Navy and Air 
Force. So, when he t"U. that the De-
fence Minister has imported any paro-
chialism Or partiality. I think. he Is 
not being fair to him. 

I have known the Defence Minister 
when h. was the Chief Minister of 
Bombay. Once I went to him and told 
him, "You hovt., appointed a man to 
t he highest job who deserves to be 
insidt> the jail" and he said, "Alva, 
give me th£' name of the next man and 
I shall appoint him." I wa. taken 
aback by the promptitude and res-
ponse in h:m In Bombay he ran a 
Ministry wherein he tried to put 
everyone of every community, So, 
when he handles the most vulnerable 
spot in the Defence Services, I implore 
my hon. friend, Serdar Kapur Singh, 
not to rais(' th~f' issue~. 
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J have been taking some interest In 

+l1e Defence Services. I have been 
around in a British submarine In 
Portsmouth, near London. Wherever 
I have been. J have taken some inter-
est in our soldiers, airmen and Naval 
ratings. J have fought for these peo-
ple. I have fought for all those air-
men who die crashing. They die when 
they go up in the planes forgetting 
their wives and children. We, as 
MPs. are not taking Bufficient inter-
est about their widows and children. 
We have got a solemn duty towards 
them. Lot us fight for their privileges, 
their emoluments, for the widows and 
children of thr soldiers and officers 
who haVe to leave their quarters in 
one month's time after the death of 
these great soldier.. Lot us fight for 
them. Let Us fight for th.., officers and 
JBwans who have to live in rotten 
quarters right in Delhi. We have not 
yet given them deeent quarters. 

So. I would tel1 Sardar Kapur Singh 
and han. Mem"""r. like him that they 
should not make any refleclion on the 
Defen"., Minister. The Defence Min-
ister has n very tough and difficult 
job. Lot us strength"en his hands. I 
am !>l1l"e that no ofPence W8!!! meant to 
the Sikhs or to anyone. As I said-
and I will repE'at It-the Sikhs are the 
backbone of the Army. I hav-e told 
my own people. the Christians, ''You 
think of the security of your job; you 
do not want to be transferred here 
and there; you want to be with your 
wives and members of the family; 
you want to remain only in Mysore 
and do not want to go to NEFA; go 
and fight and die like the Sikhs for 
your country". That is the advice J 
hay<> given to Christians. 

I would nOI import these communal 
passions at al1. but there are two com-
munftit'!iI which are sUU known as 
minorities. If anv minority is doing 
a good job of Defence, it is the com-
munity of Sikhs and not Chrh:tians. 
It 18 left for my own community of 
Chri.tians to say. ''We shall fight and 
die fQr 01.1< land, whether It be here, 

there or anywhere". So, my hon. 
friend, Shri Kapur Singh, having said 
this, will I hOPe not raise this matter 
again and not even friellds on this 
side or on the other side because the 
Army is v-ery vulnerable. 

Today you have read that China i. 
training up nearly 250 or 300 million 
men and women for her militia. That 
warning has been delivered by a Unit-
ed States Army journal. I have seen 
in China Chinese women and girls 
being trained up for the militia. We 
are a great nation, but if we are going 
to throw stones here' and there, we 
cannot stand up against our toe. Unity 
and integration is very essential and 
I would implore every han. Member 
of this House to keep their hands off 
the Army, the Navy and Air Force 
and keep them away from the com-
munal character. The British did it 
and produced the communal triangle. 
Read the great book written by 
Achyut Patwardhan and Asoka Mehta, 
the Communal Triangle. I offered 
to give a copy of the book to Mr. 
Duncan Sandy!, the British Minister 
for Commonweatlh Relations ,when 
he came here last time and he said, 
"I would like to read it; I shal1 get a 
copy". This book has depicted how 
Hindus were pitted against the Mus-
lims, the Sikhs and oth..,rs. We have 
not yet got out of this communal tri-
angle. We are trying to bury it. So, 
let us see that these thing. are not 
aroused again. 

In regard to the Demand regarding 
the National Highways. I would lilre 
to pay 'a tribute again to the people 
who are doing the bord-er roads and 
who are working there. So many 
young men. ordinary drivoe .. , getting 
only Rs. 1501- have perished driving 
on 'the NEFA roads. Their names are 
not known to us. Their names are 
known only to their wives and child-
ren. Even that great photographer of 
Life and Time Burke,perished on 
those heights. He was blown down 
by a huge piece of rock and feon down 
thousands of feet below. We cannot 
even trace the dead bodies. Unto a11 
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these men We owe the S'ecurity ot our 
land. It has been mentioned in the 
notes that these drivers who drive the 
truCKs are doing a great job in tne 
.now. Let us pay them a great tri-
bute and to those people who have 
built most strategic border roads 
which are so essential to move our 
annies. They do the work in the 
mow and do a very big job In less 
Ihan IIvp months in a year. They do 
the job which We had neglected for 
years. 

In regard 10 Demand No. 97 in res-
P""t of the Department ot Parliament-
afv Affairs, the representatives of the 
A';ian Republics o~ the Soviet Union 
were entertained by th~ Minister of 
Parliam .. nlary Affairs. Thai is a very 
good job done by the Minister of Par-
liamentary Affairs. We must be very 
friendly with neighbours wbo still 
wanl to be very very friendly with us. 
The sum of Ro. 50.000 and odd which 
has been granted for the Department 
of Parliamentary Affairs fOr entertain-
IIlg the representatives of the Asian 
Republics in the USSR has been well 
.pent. They have been very happy. 
They nre still in our country. We 
should bring people more close to us 
specially those from South East Asian 
~·o1Jntrie!l:. 

In regard to Demand No. 19 regard-
:ng Ihe Bureau of Public Enlerpri ..... 
the less said the better. What is the 
"s.e of this Public Enterprises Bureau? 
NIJ doubt. the Estimates eommitt~ re-
commended it. But how many re ... 
('ommendations of the Estimatet!l Com-
mittee haVe been fullllwd? One ICS 
man retires and he finds a job in one 
o! the public enterprises. From oil 
he goes to Hinduston Steel. I a..ked 
oDe gentleman, ''I S8W you in Hindus-. 
ian Aircraft; trom there you went to 
Oil and from there you have gone to 
..teel". He is supp<>sed tIJ be the mas-
ter and jack of all trades and does no 
~ervice to the country. How many 
ICS mE'n " .. ho retire offer their ser ... 
vitps frlec for national service? There 
are only two names that I remember, 
t ht.~ great namMl of N etaji BosE' and 
my han. friend, Shri H. V. Kamath. 
They threw away their careen to 
l.2.8()( Ai) LSD.-7. 

serve this nation. ] would not lik .. 
the public enterprises to be just a 
jumping off ground for all retired leS 
men. Chief Engineers and every kind 
of man, except for IIrst-ciass young 
men who are a bou t 35 or 40 y<....,.,. of 
age and who do not get an opening. 
They haV'e been to Europe, Americn, 
Sovi .. t Union and all k..inds of place. 
tor training but they have no opening. 
They do not get the job. because they 
are nol the sons of retired les men 
or other high ranking olllce",. It I. 
tim .. that we slarled to staff th" pub-
lic enterprises with first-class young 
men. One of the great tragedies of 
our national struggle was that lI,."t-
class young men and women who 
fought for Indian freedom. who spent 
Lheir lives abroad, were not anywh'CTti 
near the Government or any of th .... 
national agencies. I hnvf" many friend~ 
amongst them. I cannot even lind 
them. They have perished, frustrat-
ed and We cannot even trace them. 
Very few of the young men who 
fought for swaraj, who were inside 
jails, who were trained abroad in tlrst-
class uriiversities have been taken in 
requisite Government servic(' after we 
attained freedom. 

Now, today we' are going to commit 
the second mistake. Public enterpri-
ses aT'e going to be run by old fossUs. 
men Who arc too old to run them and 
Who cannot control labour. There i, 
such an amount ot confusion in our 
public enterprises. We have thrown 
away Rs. 1000 crores in the public 
enterprises and we have not even 
Rs. 50 crores or 5 crores coming bock 
to our pockets. All this is becauSe the 
labour conditions are not permanent. 
No recruitment i. proper; the system 
of appointment is all wrong; there arE' 
no consul tat ions, no conferences. 
nothing of the sort. And here L. the 
Bureau of Public Enterprises. That 
mpans mul"C appointments. more cel1!1 
and so on. However. J would like 10 
pay" tribute to the Bunnah Shell Re-
flnery. Whf:'n We went therr, Wl" 
fOWld that it is the best-managed pri-
vate S'e'Ctor unit in India. 1 even men-
tioned to the ESSO people, 'You ATe 
not running so well as the Burmah 
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Shell people are doing." If the Bur-
mah Shell can run it so well-they 
have youngmen too-we should also 
be able to do that. But there are the 
retired ICS men and it is all like that, 
"I want to favour this man or that 
man; I must bring this man or that" 
and the whole system is wrong. Hence 
our public enterprises are suffering. 

Mr. DePUty-Speaker: The hon. 
Member's time is UP. 

8hrl Joachim Alva' I want to urge 
one Or two points about the Ministry 
of Health and sit down. There Is a 
demand to provide for an honorarium 
to a retired doctor who is the Chair-
man of the Board of Inspection for 
Voluntary Medical Institutions-l do 
not know even his name. Only this 
mornmg there was a mention about 
doctors going on strike. You are giv-
ing high class specialists 0 net sum of 
Rs. 1100 or so. One such top special-
ist told me only today "I get Rs. 1100 
and I have no children; thank God. I 
can get a job of 4000 dollars in Ame-
rica per month. What am I to do here? 
Am I to stay on or shaII I go there?" .. 
We owe a moral duty to these men. If 
he gets Rs. 1100 only, what can he do 
with Rs. l100-the man who has been 
more than 10 years abroad? We are 
not taking care of the specialists who 
slowly and slowly walk out of our 
land. The cream will thus be out of 
our land. They do not want to come 
back. How many of you haVe read 
the letter of that poor engineer which 
appeared in the Statesman last week 
stating, "1 am a trained engineer in 
England and I have no job for the last 
several months. I am going back to 
Europt!'!"? Even the compounders say 
"Please look after us. We have also 
to work on Sundays and holidays 
without extra payment." They are 
also a part of the profession. These 
CHS doctors are very very important. 
We deprive them of private practice 
but then we give them nothIng. How 
can they live? How are the special-
ilts to go on? I know of one or two 
specialists in Delhi, a man who at 
Harvard has had 5000 dollars per 

month and another man an ortheopa-
dist and Cardiologist. How are you 
going to help these people it you give 
them only Rs. IlOO? That is wrong. 
You must put them, the specialists, on 
R •. 3000 grade and then Rs. 4000 so 
on. 

Mr. I'eputy-Speaker: The hon 
Member should conclude- now. 

Shrl Joachim Alva: Just one sen· 
tence and I .it down. On the laat 
occasion, when Raikumari Amrit Kaur 
was in charge of the Heallh Ministry, 
I said, "You are putting old men in-
charge of the All India Medical Insti-
tute, men between 60 and 70, who can 
neither do research nor teach, nor 
give prescriptions." And fortunatel,., 
they were not appointed. One of them 
was very furious with me and I told 
them that they were too old to he 
appointed on the job. 

In conclusion, I say, we should put. 
youngmen and women and pay them 
handsomely so that they can not only 
look after their health but also thl" 
health ot other families. 
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Shrl M. Malalehami (Periyakulam): 

Mr. Deputy-Speaker, Sir, while thank-
ing you for giving me this opportunity 
to speak on the Supplementary budget 
1 would like to confine myself to De-
mands Nos. 37 and 40 relating to the 
Ministry of Food and Agriculture. Al-
though at the moment, the pre:;sing 
problems of the country like food 
shortage and the econamic situation 
have been relegated to the background 
tor some time, by the language ques-
tion which is agitating the minds of 
the people. the Ministry has done well 
to tide over the food crisis by ar' 
rangement. of proper distribution of 
food grains and affording remunerative 
incentive prices to the farmers; and 
action has also been taken to build 
up a bufter stock by procurement 
through the Food Corporation. 

Initially some difficulties are bein~ 
experienced by the farmers in getting 
Immediate payment for the stocks 8010. 
or the stocks procured, and they arE" 
lying in wayside stations for want of 
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proper transport facilities. In Tanjore 
district of Madras State which is said 
to be the Granary of the South, large 
stock of paddy purchased by the Gov-
ernment await transhipment for want 
of wagonll. Speedy steps should be 
taken to transport the stocks to th.' 
Tespective destinations. 

counts maintained by the hereditary 
village officials who seem to have de-
veloped an irresponsible attitude, em-
boldened by the hereditary right.. 
This stumbling block should be remov-
ed and the village officials and the 
accounts maintained by them must be 
in a position to show the correct posi-
tion of the tenancy ownership and the 
tillers of the soil. 

The setting up at the Agricultural 
Prices Commisalon to advise on the 
priCe policy of agricultural commodit· 
ies with a view to evolving a balanc-
ed and integrated price str.Jcture with 
1he perspective of the overall econo-
mic needs of the country and with duo 
regard to the interests of the pro-
ducer and the consumer is a welcome 
step. Even atter the announcement 
of the guaranteed prices for agricul-
tural products, we find some hesitancy 
amongst the farmers to part with their 
stock at the price announced. This 
has to be taken Into consideration with 
a sympathetic attitude in view ot the 
pitiable economic standard of the 
fanners. RiCe prices haVe increased 

much less than the prices of other 
commodities during the decade ended 
1962-63, and wheat price. have dec-
lined during the same period. So the 
guaranteed prices oft'ered at present 
are not sufficient to give some fillip 
or economic incentive to the producers 
to tak" up their protession enthusi .. -
1lcally. 

Rural indebtedness exceeds Rs 3000 
crores. 74 mUlion rural families in 
the country have an average debt of 
Rs. 406. Suitable legislation should be 
enacted to relieve the farmers of t n is 
indebtedness and ways and mea'" de-
vi~cd to providf' cheap credit faci-
lit ips. tn addition to the steps for re-
ducing the debt burden of the farm-
.ers, the farmers !hould also be- assured 
that whatever increase in produdion 
is achiM'ed will a<'tua\ly go to their 

benefit by the implementation rf the 
land reform measures. The stumbUng 
block in the proper implementatIon of 
the land reform measures at present 
~ the defpctfvf'" ~ ... ~;,:t('m or villCl!~(' 3C-

The Mahalanobls Committee """ ,,'-
vealed that 20 per cent of the rllrlll 
population has no land and 4 pel' cent 
of the rural popUlation keeps 33 p~r 
cent of the land. It is only if the 
tillers of the soil are assured of own-
ership that there will be Improvemfnl 
in production and enthusiasm will be 
created amongst the farmers. Neces-
sary .teps should also be taken to set 
thaI there is equitable ownership 01 
land in the country. 

400 million tons of cow dung now 
used annually far fuel, if ",ed 101' 
manurial purposes would help to bring 
about increase In food production. By 
the use of coke or second grade co,l, 
the burning of cow dung which could 
be used tor manurial purposes could 
be avoided and this could be used fer 
Improvement in food production. 

StePs should also be undertaken to 
tap the sub-soil water in lIftas lack-
ing Irrigation facilities, such a., Sa~e", 
and Ramnad districts In Madr ... 
State. The package scheme for In-
creasing production must be ex\t)nded 
to area, having irrigation facilities. 

Tlil 1962-63 about II lnkhs acros of 
forest land are reported to have been 
surveyed and 3 l"khs ot Acre. de-
marcated tor forests in the "nuntry. 
In my constituency in the Madurai 
district of Madras State, great hord-
ship has been caused to the poor 
ryoh on accourit of detective survey 
having been carried out based on th(' 
old faulty zam Indari records. Pattss 
have been issued to absentee l.nd-
lorda Ignoring the tillers of the soil 
who have been cultivallng the lands 
for gcner~tion~. It would ~w nr ?!" .... :1t 
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help to incre_ foOO production if 
the fears in the minds of the people 
that is, the ryots, are allayed by tak~ 
Ing suitable .tep. far conducting • 
a re-survey and re-demal'ca tion. 1 
would request Government to pro-
tect the ryots of the area by suitable 
uction for re-survey and re-dem.')r-
cation 

Ha proper climate is created by 
increasing food production and good 
progress;" achieved in that direc-
tion, then it would help the comumer 
to get toodgrains at rea80nnble 
prices, It would provide re-
Inunerati.ve incentive prices to 
the fat mer and the consumers 
would not be saddled with 
higher prices detrimental to tho 
overall needs of economy. 
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f~, ~" ~f.r ".Tl\' 'TT 'R'fa'",r>: '11., 

",>:~ ~I ~f"~.r<: 'if) ~ «~'r<: ~ 
m-r '1'"r ~, ~~ 'fi; ~Ofl lI:\;t. 'fTf~ 
f., .... q'~ '~T r.,i~r .. «~'1'T (1') 
'f,'f fif'fT '!P' j,1'T """ 'H~ If! 'ifi ... ",,,",-
;., ~f(I' ... ) wmft ";f!%7 i Tof~ .' 
;{~ 1I'<fT fir.AT 'f[f~ I lj'if o<f, ~ 'f . 
...w0fT i:" 'fit ,"'i j «',F' ~ri i"f11: 
'lilt ~)fu>1 ;nff ~I fi> ~ ~ ~"i 
i(1' qrr 'f.{1 ~ t f... ~tff ,,1 ... ) 

"fT'T ~ ~ ~ ~ ""I'iff 'fTf,lf ~, 
~"'!fT'l'T'T""mry~lh",;ffifl1'i~, 
if.l;mij;~~~~ 

~~~ifi111~*'_~ 
~ ~ .rt IfR f;I1'lfI'if ~ Ci!TOT ~ 
-rn ~ ..,ff Jl7,q'T it m «flIT, ,,'1 ~ 

~ 0!fI'1'TfT .wr * mT >ft ~ f1r-l' 
..,...~r'.t~~1 rn~~.rt~1 

~ ~ oiT<1;fI~'l'fr om>:f ~ tiT ..m~if 
~~~-,jI~'f"'lfT 

~~"T'1'flf\'<I'T'ft~'fl:'f"I'fI»mT 
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~r~ ~lf:'t~~ it m- .P!1OT~ W 
{f!if ~ ~ 'r"'I" ,ft « 'J!T'fT 
~, 

'{~ It ~ ~ f'ffl ...on 
it lfil fifm ~'lT r", 'fi! wr-ft ~ m-
;f\'Rr 'I"lTri. f.,.~ ~ ~r it 
.rt .m: if.l1it ~ 'R'T>: inft !fit 'iff ;fT;it 
~ Tof it ~ f.!;nr 'f.1 mr1'f,·rlf'l it 
W ffi1f ffi1f ~ ~ ~ if;;;fm ~. 

'fT~ t f.nfl' ~;;{ it ~ lIT ~ ~ 
it~, ~ ;;fiTl'T ,,) ~ 'if"r'f'1 f<1"T 

~l11t!fit ~ q flm t 'flI'A lJ~ 
~:t 'tiT If'I'''U f.R'r ;;rm: I 

~ it l!t<r.,,,,, :1 it. iff't it lfil ri 
""'" '!fTif<1T ~ f'l\' 'R"tTl! 'tiT ..,... ~t 
'lit 'R'TCi! ~ it 50 >;<ro r""" fiI<;m 
e.~~:aif 900'l' 10001i~ 
~ <f'1.~) ~ $. ~f! 1f"6' {f!lf ~ 
~ lJ'fT'!" lim 1fT ~ ;p:;;f\ 
~ I ~ 'I1'ft7;rr lfil i\'T\fT ~ fit; r~ 
~¢:,.,;.rr~'Ift.r.~itf 

iJ"~~"Rn:~~ 
~I 

;ft It ~ m If'ii ",,;rr 'm.'Il E fiI; 
<:11!'~""~if~"""",,,,"~ 
~ m>: ~ iJ !ITt ~ ~ "'I1'1'1'fnft 
~ ,ft ~ irit ~, W <;r.n fir.f '1\" 

~~..n,fiI;1:IT'11~,~~1 
~ I!WIl' r,lvft ij; .rrrfi ~ ,,~ 'tiT ~ 

"">:l~1 ~~!!tT;f'\fu'~ 
t ~ It mm ""'" "m<fT ~ I 

Sbri S. M. Banerjee; I WISh 'u 
speak on m~' cut motions Nos. 12 to 
14 regarding dearne .. allowance. TIle 
other day, on the 18th February 
1965, a question was raised in thl, 
House regarding certain impl1cation!J 
nf the Da., Commission's report and: 
two pertinent questions were :\sked 
of the hon. MiniBter of Finance. One 
WIL. whether Government wa~ rl,n· 
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templating revision of the dearness 
allowance fonnula as per the recom-
mendation of the Das Commission. 
The second was whether GovernYfle'1t 
was going to revise the quantum of 
dearness allowance for those cate-
gori"" who are at the lowest leve!. 

I ~ay take this OPPOrtunity of 
bnngmg to the notice of Government 
that the total number of Central Gov-
ernment employees, according to 
.tatistics available with us, is 22 lakh 
and some thousands. Out of that 
14,76,000 are perSOns getting eithe; 
less than lis. 100 or lis. 100. This 
category of employees, class IV main-
ly, are in the pay scale lis. 70--109. 
They should have been benefited more 
by the Das Commission's recommen-
dations, with the recent rise in denJ'-
ness allowance. They have beer. 
given only lis. 7.50. These people 

. constitute the largest number. The 
next largest is thte category of em-
ployees in the pay scale R<. 150--209. 
lower division clerks, storemen, store-
keepers and 80 on. They have been 
given Rs. 12 whereas lis. 16 and Rs. lO 
heve been given to others. 

I expected even the De. Commission 
to take in to account the fact that this 
country i~ said to be moving towards 
.ocialism and therefore the recom-
mendations of that body should also 
be in that direction. I Ii.ve a request 
to make to the Finance Minister. The 
other day, on 19th February, he gave 
the employees· representatives B pa-
tient hearing. I am thankful for that. 

There are three questions. The a1l-
India consumer price index has reach-
ed 164 points in Dec. 1964. So we 
demand that there should be revllion 
of deames!II allowance and full neu-
tra lisotion of the rise as indicated by 
1 he inoex figure. First of all, the in-
dex of the rost of living should b< .. 
rectified. The Lakhadawalla Com-
mitte£' wa~ appointed, as pointed out 
very ably by my hon. friend, Sbri 

Madhu Lirnnye. According to th~ 
recommendation! of that Committ~, 

·the ftgures were corrected bv LIC: 

the State Bank, Reserve Bank and 
other bodies. But unfortunately, th,· 
Central Government has not taken 
any note of it. I would only req,,""! 
the hon. Minister to consider this 
while calculating the dearneos allow-
ance on the basis of rise In cost 01 
living. 

There are three points to be COII-
sidered by Government First, I would 
request the Finance M1niater to giV€ 
an assurance to this House aOO 
through this House to the 22 lakh 
Central Govenment employeet< 
that reVISIOn of the deames. 
allowance fonnula will be taken up on 
priority basis. If that is done, there 
is no ground for thl. agitation to con-
bnue. The Central Government em-
ployees were to stage a demonstra-
tion, unfortunately, before the house 
of the hon. Finance Minister. The 
moment he knew about it, he wrote 
to me; he was kind enough to do thaI. 
In view of that, they cancelled the 
decision 10 demonstrate and they 
came in deputation. I am thankfu 1 
fOr it. 

My n"quest is that iri':t:1ediately revi-
sion of the dearness allowance fonnul, 
should be taken up. I fully support 
the contention of Shri Madhu Limayr 
that instead of 12 month., it should 
be 3 months and instead of 10 point. 
is should be 5. Or let us stick to the 
old formula, the First Pay Commi.-
sion fonnula. 

Another point. Though it W81 nol 
included In their terms of reference, 
the Das Commission has recommend-
ed revision of pay scale or grant of 
dearne,. allowance to those drawing 
between lis. 600 and RI. 1200. I 
would request the hon. Minister to 
kindly consider thl. point more ob-
jectively, 81 the Commission has re-
commended this. Those who arc 
working in various departmGnt. in 
the pay scale Rs. 600-1200 tell u<. 
We get the dearnel!ls, but not the 
allowance'. It is time their calle wa, 
also considered 'by Governm.nt more 
sympathetically. 
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Then I would refer to Demand jljo. 
3. Unfortunately, my amendment, tor 
want ot proper wordtng etc. had not 
been allowed. . It relate. to the tunc-
tioning of the ordnance factories The 
ordnance factories hav~ resort~ to 
retrenchment of casual workers so-
called casual workers. 1 do not kno\ 
wbether the GOvernment of India al C 

going to repeat the same mistake 
which they rommitted In 1956 when 
trained artisans numbering 6.000 or 
7,000 were r.-trenched and given alter-
native jobs in railways and other 
department... At the time when the 
Chinese aggression took ptae<', we 
were short of technical hands. In the 
EME workshops which j, 3 productive 
roncern under the Defence Minisuy, 
nearly 3,000 men are likely to be de-
clared surplus. I do not know what 
,. going to happen if these, 3,000 men. 
trained artisans, are retrenched in the 
context of our slogan 'produce or 
perish'. The Defence employe.s to-
day teel that they having produced 
o:t reo now being 'perished'. 

would request the hon. Minister 
of Defence Or the Deputy Minister of 
Defence to kindly con~icJ(!r whether the 
retrenchment of these trained person-
nel either in ordnanc~ factories or in 
the EME workshops or other defence 
in!l:tallations is necessary, at a tirrle 
when the Chinese forces are loncen-
trated on our border, according 
to the Defence MinIster, when 
ftring' by Pakistan is going on cease-
lessly on the cease-fire line. I know 
that the regular permanent people are 
not being retrenched. but after all. 
those who have learnt thr job ~hou}d 
not be retrenched. 

'Much has been said about holding 
Ihe price linc. Even in the statement 
laid on tbe Table today in Teply to 
Starred Question No. 198, we find thet 
the prices of a11 -essential commodi-
ties have ris{'n-rice 6· 4 per ccnt., 
Whf'3t 39· q per {'cnt. pulses 63' 7 per 
('cnt, ghee 23.8 per cent. groundnut oil 
39.4 p<'r c~nt, mustard oil 104.7 per 
cent, vanaspati 16.4 per cent-and still 
we say that the price line is being 
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held. I do not know how. Untortu-
nately. it is like the elephant befoM' 
blind people. Nobody knows what 
the priCe line is, and still every ellort 
is being made to hold the price line, I 
would request the hon. Finance Min-
ister to throw some light. State trad-
ing, more rigid controls, decontrOl, 
partial decontrol, whatever i5 neC'eri-
saTy should be taken into account; 
otherwise, it is very difficult tor the 
common man to exist. 

15 hnI. 

I am happy that the Agriculturel 
Prices Commission is being set up, but 
I am surprised that Raj Kishan, U 

professor who is working in the Ins-
titute of Economic Growth, University 
of Delhi, is being nominated as one 
Of the members. This gentleman was 
a witness in a case, in Suit No. 39 of 
1964 against the New Age and he said 
in an affidavit in tavour of Shri Mul-
gaonkar, Editor of HindtLstan Times .. 

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: Ii,· j .. not l1 .. r" 
to defend himself. 

Shrl S. M. BaDerjee: '!.'I'er. is no 
question of that. I am quoting from 
an affidavit. 

Mr. Deputy-8peaker: You should 
not mention names. 

Shrl S. M. BaDer,.,.,: I have not 
mentioned any names, but the parti-
cular person who .!'l:8ve evidene(~ on 
oath 

Mr. Deputy-Speaker: H~w i. that 
relevant now? 

Shrl S. M. Banerjee' T'].! i. rele-
vant. Kindly hear me. He is being 
nominated as one Of the membl'rs of 
the Agricultural Prices Commission, 
that is why I am mentioning. He ."ilid: 

"I do not ~pecifically remember 
whether the Hindustan Times sug-
gested that the Government ha. 
forfeited jts right to continue in 
office but it !';upported my own 
views which were that the Gov-
ernment was very inetllclent in 
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the field of defence. I was of the 
view that the Government had 
forfeited its right of continuing in 
office." 

Then he said So many things defend-
ing the private sector and so on. I am 
.urpri.ed that this gentleman who on 
aath criticised the Government in the 
Supreme Court and defended a paper 
magnate for paper owner like Shri 
Mulgaonkar is being namin.ted as a 
member. I do not know what is going 
to happen. 

The Mlnlstt.r of Finance (Shri T. T. 
IlrIshnamacharll: May I ask the hon. 
Member who is the person who is 
being nominated? 

Shrl,s. M. Banerjee: Or. Raj IGshan, 
son of Shri Banwari Lal, aged 39 
years, occupatiOn Professor. 

Shrl Narendra Singh Mahlda: 
Generally the Opposition is charged 
with haYing no constructive proposals. 
The other day my han. friend Shri 
P. R. Patel compared us to Miss Mayo, 
and I objected to it. So, without en-
tering into any argument, I wish to 
show that We have some constructive 
proposals. 

On Demand No.3, I have a sugges-
tion to make to the Defence Ministry. 
That we should establish more radars 
In Ladakh and NEF A area because 
without them We cannot defend our 
country. Our capital i. so near to the 
Himalayan region that in few minutes 
a modern jet plane can fly from Lhasa, 
capital of Tibet, to Delhi. So, 1 very 
earnestiy request the Government 
to give top priority to this suggestion, 
and tak.:' the help of all foreign coun-
tries that are prepared to help us in 
this direction. 

On Demand No.6, I requestCd the 
Defence Ministry to lay more em-
phasis on recruitment from martial 
races. Martial races are not confined 
to any particular Stale like Punjab. 
Recruitment should be encouraged by 
good treatment psy attractive uniform 

etc. The British Government had ex-
tended recruitment to ·the Bhils also. 
Such backward communities should 
also be encouraged to join Defence 
Services. 

On Demand No .. 40, .I wish to .say 
that We are losing forest. very rapid-
ly in the country. In my State of 
Gujarat forests are fast disappearln~ 
from Sabarkanta and other districts. 
Because of this destruction we are 
having fioods, and co;'sequently w.p 
have to make variOU9 schemes for 
flood prevention. I very earnestly rr-
quest the Ministry to give attention to 
this problem. 

On Demand No. 61, I WISh to pom' 
out that the hon. Minister of Informa-
tion and Broadcasting has abolished 
Ihe committee of Members of Parlia-
ment which was making very llSelul 
suggestions. I was myself a Member. 
I do not mind it the old Members aft." 
not retained, but such a committee 
should be reviVed. 

Very powerful transmitters a.rc re-
quired on our borders, and our Gov-
ernment is thinking of acquirinr them 
from Russia, Japan, Poland and other 
countries. This mU't be dealt with on 
a priority basis. 

On Demand No. 67. The other day 
I have spoken on this in the House. In 
Gujara! in Kalra district we have 
canals for the last 15 years, but with-
oul any water. This denclency ihould 
be removed by giving assistance to 
raising the existing dams, and nC'''· 
csnals should also be dug. 

On DeRland No. 78. The Gujarat 
Refinery Project, I am afraId, will be 
delayed because the laying of oil pipe-
line from Ankleshwar to the Koysli 
Refinery oyer the Nurm.dad Bridge i. 
being held up owing to some dlfficulty 
thl> Narm.da Bridge at Broach. Gov-
ernment should pay immediate atten-
tion to thIS and avoid furlher d"lsr 
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On the need Of Gujarat for roods. I 
,hall simply draw attention to It while 
ret'crving my detailed suggestlons to 
be taken 1lP on the Demands oJ the 
Ministry of Transport. 

On Demand No. 88. 1 am glad that 
lh~ Civil Aviation Department has 

. resumed the air !iiervice between Bom-
bay and Baroda on the 23rd of last 

. month. But if 1 want to go to Barod. 
from herc, 1 shall have to go to Bom-
hay fint and from there to Baroda. So, 
I requcst that Baroda and Ahmedabad 
,o.;houJd h~, conT'lf:'ctcd by air, which i!' 
only a m:lttcr of 60 Or 70 miles, in 
whith rase it would be 'easier for U~ 
10 go to Baroda from Delhi via 
Ahmedabad 

On Dcmilnd No. 125 am ashamed 
tP:1t even ufter 17 Yl'ars of indepen~ 
lienee, W(' h"v(> not been able to pro-
du('(:, enough ro d in thC' country, and J 
do not know how long we shall depend 
on foreign ('ountries for food grains. 
Seriow: effort~ .should be made in a 
national way. All fnrm-ers. trader.s 
ctc. should b<' got together, and im-
pIcmcntinJ.,: J policy of self-sufficiency 
'n loodgrains production should be· 
("orne the responsibility Of all of us '"' 
that \1..'(: do not hav(> to depend on 
roreign assistance 

On Demand No. 132, of Ministry 01 
Irrigation and Power, I request the 
Government to set up a corporation 
I", the Narmada Valley, on the lines 
01 the Damodar Valley Corporatlon, 
as it is 8 matter which concerns more 
Ilhan one State, namely, G~aral, 
Madhya Prad~ Maharaahtra and 
Rajasthan. The matter I. under con-
:;:ideration of the Khosla Committee 
I .. arnes1ly hope that the Committee 
may com .. out with such a pl'Opolal. 
I also requt'St the Government to pay 
i1Uention to the establishment of such 
a corporation as it i. a thing Of vital 
interest to varlou. Stat ... 

Demand No. 45 relates to the Min· 
,s'ry of Home A1!ajrs. I had said 
about Civil defence in the Consulta-
tive Committee, O)f the 'Ministry O)f 
Detence. It was suggested that Civil 
de!('nce was a matter tor the Home 
Ministry. We are living In an _r-

gency and we have no arrangemenlo 
lilI.e civil detence. I have not seen 
cven in De 'hi such an arrangement 
Civil ddence must be geared up. 

Lastly\ 1 COme to the Ministry of 
Health, Demand No. 42. This morn-
ing I sajd about the exodus of doc-
tors from this ·country io foreign 
countries. Unh'~s we look into thE' 
rubject very seriously, the problem 
could not 'be S'Olved, Our Army ill 
finding shortage of doctors; whatever 
doctors are available, will go to 
South-east Asia. African countries or 
Ihe United Kingdmn or the United 
States. I requcst the Ministry to pey 
attention to this. 

Shrl P. Venkatasubbalah (Adoni): 
Sir, 1 shall C'onllne myself to two or 
thrl'e Demnncl1:\. First, is Demand No. 
123. The Telpvant para here reads: 

"With a view to speed up the 
pace of their Devlopment Plans in 

certain s[>ctors, the requirementl!: 
the States were reassessed in the 
('ours" ollhe year and after tak-
ing into acCount the resources 
available to them It was decided 
1.0 provide to them accelerated. 
Central assistance amounting to 
Rs. 42- 04 erores in the fonn 01 
I'oans tor MissellaneoWl Develop-
ment purposes for utilization on 
Plan schemes." 

It is stated in this note that to 
SUCh of the States which were not 
a·ble to Implement the plan schemeo, 
additional assistance is being gIven. 
Many sehemes taken uP by the Stat .. 
were not being implemented beealll. 
of the huge financIal out'ay Involved. 
Take, for ins' anee, Andhra and Raj-
asthan were Nagarjunasagar and Raj-
asthan Canal are taken up. They 
are asked to finance these huge irri-
gation projects out of their "",ouree .• 
and all the resources that th~" wer. 
Bble to mop up in the Stal(! are bein, 
diverted to the execution of theu 
·huge projects IWith the ,...,ult they 
are una'blf' to find resOurces for other 
development plans. It Is T~ 
~ha1 . payment of Interet! ill insisted 
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upon from the time 'of sanction of 
the loan. It will be hard on the 
finances at the Slates and I would 
request ·the Finance Minister to see 
if it could not be delayed till at least 
they reach a stage when they begin 
to give cer~ain results. I would also 
request that the Central Government 
make up their mind to evolve a 
""heme of All India nature so that 
where there are irrigation and power 
projec~s <>f this magnitude, they may 
be executed by the finances of the 
Central Government and the State 
Government might ,be left free to 
execute the smaller projects Involv-
.... less financial outlays. 

The second point is about the Khadi 
and Village Industries Commission. 
As the CommissiOn expressed its in-
ability to repay the amount of loan 
liven to it, the same am'Ount is given 
as a freah loan to be repaid In five 
annual instalments and the Govern-
ment have not yet taken a decision 
whether to oanctlon or oot the work-
ing fund that has been asked for by 
It. This type of regula rising an irre-
gularity-I am unable to understand. 
The CommisiOn is doing very good 
work and give employment to many 
people in the rural areas.But instead 
of not collecting loans that are given 
to the Khadi Commission, they can 
as well create a worJtint fund ane! 
enable he Commission to go ahead with 
their programmes. rather than regu-
larising lin Irregularity. 

The present set up of the Commis-
sion having subsidiary bodies and 
State Boards in various States is nllt 
working very well and' there are 
many lapses. The amounts given to 
these Boards are not usefully spent 
and the Commission has not got com-
plete administrative control over 
these bodies. Government should 
think seriously 'at bringing out, It 
necessarYl an amendment to the exis-
1b>g legislation so that the Commis-
lion is able to exercise complete ad-
ministrative and financial control 
.,."er the workirut at the State boards. 

The measures taken .. bout the ~'ood 
Corporatil>n are good and [ hope that 
in times to come it will be able to 
have a commanding position over the 
procurement of fo<>dgrains, if neces-
,ary, they should take up State trad-
ing in toodgrains so that they may be 
~ble to give equi table and remunera-
tive prices to the farmers and reason-
.ble prices for the con..umer. 

P.lllio ~o "'~ (fmri!Jf) "3'lT-
~ ~, ~ f~ ;mrT ~5n: :t 
mif it ~ If.iPIl ~(fT ~ I ~i'; ~ 
omr~fir.~~Tit~~¢tT 

f;orrIr ~ ~t f.Am:r 'f,'T 'R ~ ~ 
'fit f'Mliitc it f.rrif R-qr;;n ~ ~ I 

~ if; f;;w: f~~'JR ,,"'~, fu~~ 
~~~~~iR,,"lfoT11' 
~), ~ ~ 'frof i!li"l.'tif "" ~ >Ttwf 
~1 mrt1\~ fot i!: R'qr 'f11T t: . 
~ ~ 'f11T ~ fir. ~ ~.("':' ""'~ 
<'NT ~ ~ ".,...it fniTif 
'fl: Pf iIT3'J it ~T ~ "" srr.I 
mar 'IT, i'I1 'J:fr ~ <i -roi';fI- 'lit 1f7:'l' 
it ~ omr '17 "liT ~ ;;n;rr 'IT R; T-1' 

'fl: fir.m ~t, f.Rtf", ~~ iITJlf 1r. l1'i"I'fM 
~ ~ omr 'fl: ""IT ~ it R; ~'f fTqrt" 
~, fir.m ~ it ~ f.m'f ~h ~ 
«'IfIi~~' ~mm~'1Tfir.~'l 
Off 0!ffi'IT it ~ ~ 'lit '3'ifm ;nff i!'t'ft I 

~""'~~'frof~ 
liT1l111 "" ~J' ~, it '{'f 'lit fififq 
~m~ I ~""...rnrQ'i';~f,,,~ 
i!:lT it ~ ~ 'Ii' e~ ~ ,,:r, q~rf"", 
~ it, 'frof iITf;ft'f ~it ~ 
'lit ~ ~ «'IfIi it l[nf[T ilifr ~, 
W~I ~«rit""t'li't~i':l 
~r~,~~$~!fOOt 
.n '1ft IfOTlf it r~ ~, ;r;r it om:vr ~ 
!f1mf it .n IR it ~ ~ t 
;r;r 'lit OO·,)it 'lit a>fIfro '!rJf i!TifT 
;;n~~~'R..rr .n~fll' 
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'i1T~, ~ ~ fJfi'l<fT a I 'mll"1T 
~ f<:rii'~>lW~ifo;nw.~..r~ 
<"I11lTij;)~mr~if;mqTftro 

:;mrr ~ I '3'if if; ffi'1' itm ~u ~\q ~ 
~ fiI;' ~ $ ~ otT ~r<fi ll:lcrT ~ m 
$ if; ~ if '3'if otT wc.rr?:T"ffifr 
~ I ":!i' ~~i it ~mn "~('f ,,-mr 
~ I ~'t ~ '3'if otT ~ if; 'l1f'l 

'3'if if ~ <ft -.mit ~ I -.:M'T ~ "" 
~rit it "IT ;;ffll ~ ;;rrit ~, :R' 
~~ ~ it '1fT ij;flf 'Itt' WIT 
:;mrr ~, ~ if ~ ij;l11 1fT 'R ~ 
~, m ([1ft ~ ~, f-rn: m mrr if 
qrofT ~~ ;;nit ~ I 

l'! ij;l"'1l ii' ri ohrril q7 {>l!'mI 

~'<!<'I'll:I~1 Ol'fll:Tit'.ofl1>t~ 
'I' ~ I!fI fiI;' ~'R' fffiVl' if; iffiVI {'''IT-

>::<'f~1f;1I or.m ... )~i\'TIft 
~, ~ if; ~ if lfll: ~ f"",, ;:rril1T I 
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Mr. Deputy-Speaker: Shri V. P. 

Gandhi. I will give him five minutes. 

Shrl V. B. Gandhi (Bombay Cen-
tral South): Sir, I will do the best 
1 can. I will begin with Demand 
No. 19 which dea's wi.h the creation 
of the Bureau of Public Enterprises. 
I do so because three other Members 
who spoke today before me have 
found it necessary to criticise the •• 
proposal.. They have 1I0t accepted 
these proposals. I am afraid that 
they have perhaps introduced a cer-
tain sIan t for their view of these pro· 
posals, if I may say so, with all res-
pect to the Members. 

So ·far as I am concerned, 1 wel-
come the creation or the setting up 
of thi, Bureau of Public En. erpris .. 
It was the Estimates Committee 
which, in March, 1964, made these 
very important recommcndatioru. 
This Bureau is going to be entrusted 
wi.h important tasks and with respon-
sibilities which are very heavy. The 
Bureau is going to provide centralised 
control of policies and overall guid-
anCe in all maters. technical as welJ 
as administrative; and also the Bureau 
is considered responsible tor .etting 
up a centralised coordinating unH 
whiCh will continuously make objec-
tive and eomprehensive appraisal ot 
the performance of the plants. 

Sir, I am sure, the House would like 
to compliment the Ministry tor having 
taken such prompt action On luch an 
important malter and in tact this has 
come within a year sice the recom-
mendation of the Estimates Committe-
was made. I would a~o like to place 
on record our appreciation of the ereat 
services rendered by the Estimatu 
Committee. Not much of coordination 
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was being done at present, or .ny· 
thing worthwhile being done at pre-
sent; and I hope that the setting up 
or Ihis new Bureau will usher in • 
flew era. So far, it seems each Min· 
Istry considers itself responsible for 
1 ts own sphere and precious little of 
"o-ordination could be possible in such 
circumstances, The Ministry of In~ 

dustry. of course, used to d'c some little 
cffort but not much to talk about. So 
also the Ministry of Finance has what 
IS called, a centralised co-ordinating 
,lIlit, but I do not think even that 
touches the heart of the problem. 

It was said in this House today that 
Wl' have certain P:trliamenlary Com-
mittees like the Crunmitce on Public 
Undertakings and also the Estimates 
Committee I need not elaborate here 
th,t the Estimates Committee has 
functions which do not fit in in this 
,·ase. So far as the Committee On Pub-
lic Undertakings is concerned, I am 
sure that that Committee would not 
like to be saddled with the tasks, tech-
niea] and administrative tasks, which 
require a whole-time attention of skil-
led personnel. I do not think that 
that Committee would be willing to 
accept such further responsibilities. I 
am glad that we Can naw say that the 
important fact that matters today is, 
I should say. better late than never, 
and that such a co-ordinating effort 
has at least been mad£'. 

I should like to aay one more w'ord 
before I sit down and that is about 
Demand 27. I welcome the appoint-
ment of the Chairman of the Agricul-
t.ufal Price-s Commission; that is a very 
im:portant jDb done, and I am glad to 
.ay, well done, became Shrl M. L. 
Dantewala is an eminently quallfled 
pt>fSOn for the very responsimle Bssis-
men! lhat has been given to him. 

Shrl T. T. KrI.hnamaeharl: Mr. n ... 
puty-Speaker, Sir. I would like to pre. 
!acp my reply with dra'v.ring attertion 
of ·the hon. Memben; to the Introdue. 
~roy remarks appended to the supple-
~entary demands for grant., Thf' . . 

fonnidab!e appearanCe that it presents 
is not quite So formidable in realiI]', 
beacuse the net amount of addiUonal 
grants that have been asked tor is 
only in the region of about Rs 62 
crores odd. I have also referred in 
presonting'the estimates for 1965-66 
to the review of the revised estimate .. 
fOr the current year, wherein I had 
men~ioned the considerable amount of 
saving which has been done under 
various heads of e10pCnditure budget-
ed for during the current year and 
also a substantial improvement in the 
revenue position hIlS been 'offset by 
a number of new demands, partlcu· 
larly, an amount of Rs. 85 crores that 
has had to be provided as loan to the 
States. That is why perhaps we might 
have otherw:ise a ·balanced budget for 
the current year, and these additional 
demands, largely due to providing the 
ways and means for the State for 
obtaining foodgrains, made us continuo 
the deficit. 

I am not making a fetish of it nor 
am I seeking to take cover under a 
procedural matter when I say that in 
discussing the supplementary demands 
I think it is general'y accepted that 
the poliCY questlolUl are not raised. 
But I welcome any amount of discus-
sion of policy maters at any time by 
hon. Members where it helps; parti· 
cularly the critielsm 01 Government 
expendi'ure from hon. Members is 
something which adds to -the armoury 
of the Finance Minister. I think no 
Finance Minister really feels at vari-
anCe with hon. 'Members who critiCIse 
expenditure. I think it is very gobd 
they do so. I make careful n·ate of 
whatever they ",v. and when my col· 
league. prp," for the'.' demands, I trot 
out from my book the various remarks 
the hon. Members have made Often-
times, both the hon. Members and my. 
self find our efforts are futne in the 
face of persistent demands which tile 
Ministers have got to put out 'because 
of certain exigencies. 

1 merely preface thl. remark to say 
that While much of he crllc!sm halo 
been on policy. matters they are !~-~I-
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'come nevertheless. I -have my colle-
ague the Food Minister on my right 

.and one of the matters whiCh has beeD 
meDtioned probably by many Members 
is the food policy and the price policy 
and various aspects. Undoubtedly, in 
regard to holding the price-line, .0 
far as the Central Government is c'On-
'cerned, I must take the major respOD_ 
sibility as FinanCe Minister. But, at 
the same time, han. Members of this 
House will admit that we are actinl 
;n what might .be called a somewhat 
limited sphere:bccause the foodgrains 
are produced in the Slates; they are 
by and large sold in the Slatea except 
where surpluses are avaiJable and the 
Slates' polici.., are really 80vemed 
ultimately by, the price. Of course, 
in regard to the amount of money 
that is in circulation in the country, 
may be tlhe Central Government's 
extravagant policy would generally 
generate additional demands, and the 
supply being short, the price would 
go up. To that extent, I admit full 
responsibility. In fact, lome at the 
very harash measures that I have had 
to take recently in regard to control-
ling the eredlt in one from or another 
have been due to the fact that we 
should, whatever might ,be the conse-
quences, put our foot down on infta-
tionary pressures so ,that the preasure 
could be brought down to IIOme ex-
tent. 

At the same time, I have to poinl 
out to hon. Members that my control 
is neither complete nor does it r.over 
the entire position. In any oth~r coun-
try where monetary mechanism gov-
erns practically every action of human 
being!!, may bemanipu1aUon of that 
monetary mechanilml either to slow 
down the economic activity or to in-
crease the tempo by what Is caUed 
pump-priming is possible. But In our-
country, the org..,ised sector which 
operates in the mon~tary field Is a 
smaIt one, whPe there is 8 very large 
sector outside, money-lenders outside, 
and a Inrte amount of free money 
call it unaccounted money if you like. 

TIl ...... is aJ.o a tair an'lOunt IIf 
money;. in the- hands at people who 

3280 (Al)~. 

have neither got accustomed to • 
higher standard of living nor do \heJ' 
know they possess money and we CD 
tap it, partieularly In the agricultural 
field. If I luggen to han. Membe ... 
that' in certain areas where- 'we pro-
vide the funds' we sh'Ould al80 ~ 
some control, I thinlt han. MembeJ'll 
do not quite sympathise with me lA, . 
what might be considered to a laUd-
able oibjective. 

The other day, mY collearue Shri 
Bhagat was put to a considerable 
amount Dfdifllculty in tacing the 
question in respect Of a somewhat In-
nocuous Bill for ,etting some kin4 
of information about the activities at 
the co-operative sector in the matter 
of credit. The money for the c0-
operative sector, except what is gen&-
rated in the field In which it operates, 
which is somewhat limited, is provid-
ed by the Reserve Bank. The Reserve 
Bank not being a deposit taking bank. 
any money that it bandif!3 or fund 
that is circulated is inJIationery. We 
have today, Rs. 270 crorf!3 outstandinc 
in the co-operatiVe sector. My col-
leaeue the Minister tor Community 
Development and Co-operatioD wanbl 
this to 'be enlarged to RlI. 400 crnrs 
and RlI. 800 crores in the Fourth Plan. 
I do not precisely know in what 
manner these RlI. 270 erorf!3 operate 
in regard to prices. All that We waDt 
is that the Reserve Bank should knoW" 
how these banks Or societies operate 
so that lIhey could have an inspeetlon 
without detriment to the controllin« 
powers exercised by the Registrar of 
Co-operative Societies. I am prepared 
10 stop the Bill. I am also prepared 
to stop further flow of money into 
that sector. If people agree, I do not 
mind that. I am n'at anxious to en-
large my responsibility,.s an hoD. 
Member put it. One thing that th" 
Finance Minister does not want i. 
that he does not want to enlarge hia 
reapol\llibilily. Everybody seems to 
think that he is responsible for aU 
the siD!!. Therefore, T would like to 
curtail tI\J' responsibility. But )'OI!I 
cannot uk t~ Finance Minister tit 
hold the price line and blame that u...: 
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Reserve Bank goes on giving money 
.... ithout asking what they do with the 
money. You cannot ask the Finance 
Minister why public-sector projects do 
not produce adequately, why inv~n

tories are high, why the capital is 
high, and why money given tor capi-
tal is used tor way. and means and 
why they, do not borrow from banks 
which they ought to, and various other 
factors. Necessarily one has to have 
lome measure ot control. It is an 
answer to the creation of the bureau 
of public enterprise as it i. an answer 
also to providing a measure of con-
trol on the operation of the co-opera-
tive sector without which we cannot 
provide additi'onal funds. I am quite 
prepared to follow the behest of this 
House that the public sector should 
be given only this. But they should 
not ask me for growth. A Finance 
Minister, cannot be responsible for 
growth, cannot be responsible for find-
ing resources for the Plan, tor seeing 
that the Plan is properly implement-
ed, that the production is maintained 
prices are maintained, and not only 
that, but also finding finance from 
outside for the purpose of importing 
foodgrains and essential articles, I 
agree thnt I will 'be foolish enough 
to accept a job which I am not able 
to handle properly. If my han. friends 
put it to me, either hold the price 
line Or get out, the obvious answer l! 
thot one has to get out. One cannot 
bold the pricellne to the extent one 
should, unless the entire economic 
activity Lc; under his control 

My han. friend Shri Mathur who is 
one of the most competent members 
or this House bl>th in regard to the 
information that he has and in re(ard 
to the presentation of his case found 
fault with my colleague fOr having 
made a promise of 50,000 tonnes im-
ported wheat to Rajasthan. There-
after, he said he could only supply 
20,000 and finally agreed to supply 
12,000 and even that is now freezed. 
1 be« at my very respected friend not 
to take it Iully literally. The fact Is 

that Rajasthan State is normaUy seJf-
.ufficient and is marginally surplus 
in wheat. It maybe something has 
happened and production is not equal 
t'o the demand or it may be that head-
loads or even lorry-loads have gone 
across to other States That is a mat-
ter which faU. entirely within the res-
ponsibility, 'of the Rajasthan Govern-
ment Well, my colleague who haa the 
unenviable task of having to find food 
from source. which are either non-
existent or not very particularly plen-
tiful depends very largely on supply 
of wheat to the States from imported 
foodgrains. I agree with the hon. 
members who said that after 17 years 
of independence should we still 
import foodgrains. Yes. I think it is 
a matter in which we all share the 
blame. At any rate, people cannot 
starve and so food has to be imported 
from every source that is po~sible. 

I may tell hon. Members that the 
G'overnment is straining practically 
every nerve to meet the situation. 
whiCh has been made even more ab-
normal for the reason that in the Unit-
ed States. which happens to be our 
main source of wheat supply under 
PL 4.80 agreement, there i. a dock 
strike and ships do not move. That 
is what has made the position grave. 
Otherwise, even in a difficult position, 
We could have kept the supply t'o the 
States to the extent that is normally , 
necessary. My hon, friend must reco-
gnise that in this ease it is not a ques-
tion of Barkis not being Willing. I 
think my colleague is quite willing to 
supply if the foodgrains are there. 
But sinCe the ships have not come 
and the grains are not there, we have 
to make a cut everywhere. I agree 
that the needs of the States have te> 
be met from Imports i1 we can .,.. 
sibly get them. 

The other side or the matter is not 
appreciated that this question l>f im-
porting foodgrains from abroad is not 
an easy matter for the reason that .-
have not got .""" pleotiful amount 
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of foreign exchange, so that we can ,0 on buying. Secondly it other <ron-
diUons like dock-strike in one of the 
major supply sources intervene, Ulat 
is somethil1l' which we cannot help. 

When we come to the quesUon of 
responsibility for prices, I agree to the 
anent that that respbnsibility could 
be fulfilled. I am prepared to take the 
burden. But it i. also true that the 
seat of responsibility may 'be in the 
Centre. but the area of responsibility 
covers the States. Han. Members 
would realise what I have said at the 
time of, my budget speech. that I am 
rather distressed to see that practi-
cally every State that has presented 
a budget has presented a deficit bud-
get. May be there are Very good 
reasons for that. It may be because 
the Finance Commission is there and 
everybody is inflating his demand out 
of the one cake that we have. The 
cake is one and it is a question of 
everybody having a cut. But evcry-
body inflating his demand does not 
enlarge the size at the cake. The size 
:remains the samet ibut that is what We 
do. After all, Governments. even 
though they are corporate bodies, ar. 
manned by individuals. May be that 
is the reason. I hope that is the r.a-
son and that does not really reflect 
the pbSltion at the State finances; the 
State finances will recover before long, 
SO that inflationary measures caD be 
kept down. We are trying hard and 
.... shall continue to try. 

Let us see the basic factor. If you 
look into .very demand here, it has 
,ot the same slogan-increase in DA. 
I ""ant han. Members to realise thai 
the necessity tor so many pages In 
this book is due to the provision for 
increase in DA. I do not say DA 
should not be given. I do not even 
say that more DA should not be given, 
I think more should be liven If it is 
possible. Personally I am one of those 
wtJo feel that more should be (iven. 
But we also try to get a little more 
work out 01 these people. My late 
I8meDted leader used to say very ?!ten 
that one of the things he disliked 
about the Govermnent of India waJI 

the enormous number of chapra.ris. 
We are sUppolled to have put a stop 
to recruitment. but still they abound. 

qJ lfl1Tj\ (f,,:ml') 1R ,I ,.rr 
lITIm in- "" Jt'~, ~'lTf omr ~1ff 
~"'lf~1 
8hr1 T. T. KrisluJamaeharl: May be 

they cannot be sent away; they 
haVe to be provided with some kind 
of work. Perbaps as we get more 
advanced, We may train them to do 
some other work. 

qJ "'! forri '3''I'Ii\ 'hl'!'I' i 
.. nr if ;;mif~ I 

Shri T. T. Kr'ebnamecb_rl: That 
brings me to the point raised regard-
ing the posiUon in ordnance factories. 
There was a time when I had a resi-
duary interest in defence production. 
I had gone to many of these ordnance 
factories and I have talked to these 
men. They were earning a lot of 
money. In fact, the wage ~arner5 were 
getting about Rs. 230 or 240 whereas 
the supervisors were getting only 
Ro. 180. 

ShrJ S. M. Banerjee: Thl'y were 
pieCe workers. 

Shri T. T. KrlsbnamacharJ: I know. 
They were not very anxious to retain 
the high figure. They were .nxlou. 
to know what will happen when the 
pace of work goes down. In fact, I 
remember having put dawn a note .. 
to what we shall dO about it. As some 
time or other, this quest jon of tra~s
lation from one area to another has 
to ·be undertaken. In fact the USA-
I hope quoting the USA is not a aln-
m 1944. when they were In the midst 
of war, they started an organintion 
for reconstruction and the main job 
was to place people who have hM.." 
working in the ordnance factone! and 
defenCe establishments in the army in 
civil employment. I quit" recognise 
the need for it. I think there i. SOme 
call working in the Defence Ministry 
in this regard. t would assure bOD. 
Members that I shall take personal in-
terest in this matter. It should not 
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be that people who are getting Rs. 240 
or So will be suddenly told, they will 
lase he job. We have to start some 
kilid of work near about so that they 
could be switched over. So, we !lIould 
80 orgllalise oUr ordnance factories 
that. they !'lave a civilian component 
in them where they can manufacture 
cycles, scooters, etc. 

Shri S. M. Banerjee: One Minister 
lost his job because of this that calfee 
percolators were manufactured in 
ordnance f""tories. 

8ltri T. T. Krishnamacharl: CoIT"e 
~olators may not have a big de-
mand. There may be other things. I 
do not think he 10Gt the job because 
of that. I do not think I wlII lose my 
job beCause I am going to attempt 
something of that nature. 

-tt 'II! ~ : ~<:TW: ;q 1II'''<lIf 'I'TIr 

~f~, mmonilT ~~'JT I 

Sb.rI T. T. Krllllulamaebari: am 
glad han. Members have raised this. 
We shall look into this matter. I do 
not say we would be able to cover 
everything all at once. But I think 
an earnest effort has to be made. 

Coming to the general defence ex .. 
penditure, one hon. Member mention-
ed about one particular community 
not being represented In the Repub-
lic Day celebrations. It is rather un-
:rortunate, because whatever may be 
its other shortcomings, OUr army has a 
non-communal, non-racial, non-terri-
torial outlook. In fact, may I say, if 
it is not divulging a secret, when 1 
WBS' in Madra8 'bhe other day, things 
,-,:ere very black and I saw the area 
commander. He said, "many of the 
battalions I have are Madrasis.'· I 
said, it would not matter; a soldier 
is 8 soldier. It docs not matter where 
he is and against whOm he has to ope-
rate. If the law and order is in dan-
ger, you can expect a MBdrasi soldier 
to do his duty. Tbey were not asked 
to step in except in one instance, but 

I am sure they stood by very efll-
ciently. That is the record of our 
jawans and our officers. ·Though I lID! 
not the Minister responsible, I happen 
to know some of the very senior offi-
cers. There'are Sikhs of whom we are' 
very 'Proud not because they 8~\ 
Sikhs, but because they are Indiarui 
and they are et'llcient. In one parti-" 
cular case, when three or foUr seniM' 
of!l.cers were sent from here to anothl::!' 
country, the people there were told,'· 
""'ese people are tough guys; you· 
better be careful Wilen you dlscua' 
with them.- I am gladtny hon. friend; 
Shri Alva, In hi. usual way refel'n!<! 
to the evil of bringing in the eommu-
na1 issue Where communal issue' 
does not exist. At least let us keep' 
the army tr..., from the... communal 
questions. 

Apparently my han. friend Shri 
Alva, like. border roads better than 
anything else. Yes. border roads are· 
good. The only thing which is nDt 
good about It is this: every week whea 
I get the list of vsrious items sanc-
tioned without pr£viou9 concurrence 
of the Finance Ministry, when I 
tot.1 up the amount, I find that the 
border roads occupy a pride of place. 
I have also ~een !lome of the border 
roads. I wish that they are .better: 
But it is verv difficult to work under 
thOSe conditions. I hope the border 
roads will uotimatel7 ~ome nonnal 
roads for Us and I am glad that some-
body stoOd. up for border roads. 

A questiOn was raised about !be 
Bureau of Public Enterprises. Yel, 
this is the empire of the Finance 
Minister being enlarged.. But, what 
is the use of the empire being en-
larged when the Finance Minister 
cannot be an Emperor but only a 
servant and that servant too gets all 
the kicks even intended for other 
people. It is not the intention of ex-
panding the empire. When I was 
doi~ coordination work as Minister 
for Coordination I felt that there wu. 
need for some kind of a .pecialist 
agency. tor looking into the publlt en-
terprises not 90 much a5 an inspec:tQr, 
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or somebody who goes and pries into I go and see these public-sector en~-
their secrets but as somebody who prises. It gladdens your heart to see 
analyses what they are doing and that they are doing well. 
their inventories, whether orders are 
placed In proper time, whether the . U I am permitted to digress, I wu 
production is not held up for want of m Durgapur for anotber reason re-

. .tores. but is in gOOd progress, whe- cently. I was also in Durgapur be-
ther there is efficiency in performance fore the end of 1957. Then t went 
etc. For doing this type of work a round the place in a jeep. There 
certain amount of technical staff is were no roads and there was one 
necessary and this work cannot be smal! cutcha building for the office 
-done 'by the Coordination Department. of the Durgapur Steel Works and 

. The Coordination Department takes an there was one small hospital. After 
overall view of the entire economic about three or four hours of going 
aspect of their working. They are round. I was covered with SO much 
concerned with coal; they are con- dust that it took a long time to scrub 
cemad with its transport and various myself. This time when I was there, 
other things. At that time, as early I saw ten big establishments. There 
as 1982, the need for an organisaoitn were at least 30,000 houses belonging 
of this nature was felt. to various establi.-hments. There 

15.52 br9. 
[MR. SPEAKER in the Chair] 

It is not a question of this organi-
sation sitting over the Ministries con-
cerned. If they can suggest some 
fIhing& to the public enterprises with-
out going to the Ministries concerned, 
they wiII do so; otherwise, they will 
bring everything to the notice of the 
Ministries concerned. Nor can this 
work be done by a Parliamentary 
Committee. I think a Parliamentary 
Committee cannot go into such little 
thing. as to whether orders have been 
placed properly or not, whether they 
are carrying enough stock or not. 
Theae things are such that a Parlia-
mentary Committee cannot do· A 
barber cannot be a carpenter, nor a 
carpenter a barber. If you make 8 
carpenter the barber, the result will 
IIa terri1llc cuts in the face. At the 
moment, I would request the hon. 
Members to leave it to me to choose 
whether a barber ora carpenter Is 
needed. 

In this case I can say it is not a 
question of expanding the empire. It 
Is a very small cell. It might grow 
all public-sector enterprises grow, and 
when it grows it will perform allo a 
"ery useful function. Our investment 

. in public'lector enterprises happens 
to be growing. I mysel1 consider thl. 
as my duty and whenever I am out 

were very gOod roadl>---30 mile long 
black-topped roads, schools, very fine 
hospitals, etc. The whole place was 
throbbing with activity. This is in 
a period of seven years. We probably 
could have done a lot and we prob-
ably naVe also committed some errors 
While accelerating the pace of work. 
But we have done something. though 
still one or two things are lagging 
behind. We can certainly ·be proud of 
this place. The thing to do We have 
now is to accelerate the deve-
lopmental works So that the project. 
are coming up quicky and the re-
sults are also coming to Us quickly. 

Therefore, Sir, I have put this pro-
posal for additional sanctioned COru!-
dous of the fact that it Is necessary. 

Sir, my time is coming to an end. 
I find that Shrimati &nu Chakra-
vartty is not here. I would like to tell 
her that there need be no fear in .re-
gard to any of theSe fertiliser plants 
about which we are thinking of. W" 
are thinking of a lot of them because 
in the Third Five V .. ar Plan We had 
estimated for a production of about 
8,00,000 tons of nitrogen. We may not 
be able to reach that, but we have 
laid the foundation for reaching 
8,00,000 tons or more within the first 
two years of the next Plan. Now we 
ars thinking of 2.5 million ton.. That 
ia possible because of another deve-
lopment that has taken place. The 
number of retlned.. that we have to-
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<lay and the production in tilose re-
fineries being such, it would give scope 
tOr prodUCing more naphtha. The fer. 
tiliser production in the future would 
be naphtha-based. It is not an ~asy 
process. It is not something we can 
go and ask the blacksmith in the back 
street to make. It Is 8 very highly 
sophisticated process. We want to 
flaVe the know-how and equipment. 
We must also have certain kinds of 
technical processes. That is where 
we seek sOme foreign help. In fact, 
practically every one of OUr refineries 
that have been put in the public 
sector has been done with some 
kind of foreign help-Russian, 
Rumanian, may be AmEV'ican, and SO 
on. This proposal of Bechtel Corpo-
ration is a very interesting proposal 
because if that proposal comes through 
-I do not know il it would-their 
idea is to provide us with one million 
tons of nitrogen and for which they 
have to put up four Or dve plants. 
Albout the question of cost, tile pre-
liminary estimates which I have are 
extremely sketchy on which we can-
not act taking it as a sound basis. One 
of the fertilisers projects for which 
We have L"Oncluded the preliminary 
work-that is, for Cochin-I think the 
cost worked out by our own technical 
orgllnisation will be about Rs. 45 
crores. That will prodUCe about 
2,00,000 tons. Therefore, I do not think 
the as. 200 crores or something of 
that sort that is mentioned is by itself 
either dnal or something whiCh is as-
tronomical. We will certainly bargam 
in all these matters and bargain very 
hard. I can tell you, il I do nothing 
else I will serve that purpose of turn-
ing down n18ny of these offers much 
to the chagrin of my colleagues. So 
far 88 the management is concerned, 
the management would .be such as Is 
in the interest of the country. So tar 
as capital is concerned, we are more 
or less committed to this. Unless it 
be somethin8 small or something ex-
tremely sophisticated the Government 
do want a measure of partiCipation. 
It does not mean anything whether it 
is 51 or 49. In fact, Government con-
trol will be there in any eveont. I can 

a8sure my han. friends that proper 
care will be taken in this matter. 

So far as the question of distribu-
tion is concerned, I do not think we 
have a distribution organisation our-
selves. We might have to use other 
people for that because we are going 
to produce in the future very largely 
ammonium nitrate and ammonium. 
phosphate and not sulphate of ammo-
nia. It requires a large amount of 
education of agriculturists how to use 
it. In fact, in the Going report of 1944 
they were cautioUs about suggesting 
ammonium nitrate to Sindri plant be-
cause there was a tear in these days 
that ammonium nitrate might explode. 

I would like to assure my hon. 
friends that the interest of the coun-
try and the interest of finance would 
be adequately taken care of. Sir, I 
have not covered the whole scheme 
but, broadly, as I said, the formidable 
appearance of this particular book is 
not really so formidable fOr the rea-
son that many of them are self-
balancing items, and I hope hon. Mem-
bers will take my word for it that a. 
the custodian at finance I am correctly 
responsible and answerable to tho 
House and I shall try to the best of 
my ability to safeguard the interests 
of finances of the country and also see 
that the wishes and intentions of hon. 
Members arc carried out t.o the ex-
tent of my ability. 

.n .., f\oI1fIi : ~r lflilfT~ 11' ff i 
~Tm'" 'f' 'i:~ mr ? ~ ito 
l1: 0 of; '!iT~ q7 q; ifW;;T>: tt'TlfT ? 

Shri T. T. KrlshDamacharl: Sir. a 
Finance Minister who gives an im-
proptu answer for an Improptu ques-
tion on a ftnancial ftlBtter is a very 
poor Finance Minister. I am as much 
concerned in the well-being of ,!Ov-
errunent employees a. the hon. Mem-
ber is. 

16 lIrs. 

.n~~ (~):nt 
lim >t.fi it III'A STT'fOT it ~ lIT fit; ~ 

W'I1IllI ~ ~ ~ t "" ~ it; ~ 
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~W'Riitf.r1i~~ 1 ~~1fi~ 
fir; lIAr U1Im it; fun: ~ <{NT ~ 1 

itf.m;r~fir;~OO~~ 1 
'(f'li tim .mlllRrnr 1ttrTit it; ~ ffit 
~ 'lft ~'M ~~, ~ fto!1!: ir€t 
~it ~~OO~ 1 

""'~ ~m : """ ~ ~ ~ 1 
~ IfR "M ~ f'lf ~ 00 ;fflT 
tl 

III! ~'R : tim" 'I'm 'liT 
~fir;!{{m~~!ifif~1mr 
>t.mfq" 'R ~ 'Ii~ 1 ~ ~ 

~m~~if;m:"IIT1T~~ 
fir; Iff<: ~ 'I1'fT 'lft ~ 'li<:;ft "Ill!; 
<ft~;;.rt~ 'lftw;; 'Ilt~'li<: 
m 1 !;~~~qTq;.ft~~ 

~ ~r orriT 1 

~mrim; qmr (~): 
it 'I'm ~ il" ~ ;;rr;RT ~ fir; 
ff;m;r 'lft ~ 'liT <lIT <{TIf ~ "11m 
tm~f;m"llT1T 'R~t,;,.r 
\lAlit~~.mr 'IiT~~m .. ~ 
f\:rt1;~ ;f.T~~ ~.,"1fI<T 
..m ~ror ~ if; <{TIf it ~ ~ 
it; <{TIf it 'fiT{ ~~ --'lftt ~T 
fuffi-~ rn it; ~ <Pm: ~ , 

Sbri T. T. KrIsImamaebari: Sir. it 
is not our intention to remove the dis-
parity. We do not want to put marc 
money in the hands of those people 
who grow opium nor to increase it 
in any measure beyond what is being 
done now. 

~ ~~:~~rsr 
~ ~ 'R U'Ii 'PiT 'It\' <'I1mfi ? 

Sbri T. T. KrIaIuwnaehari: So far 
as the question asked by Swamiji is 
concerned, We are tryioC our best. In 
fact. the Government of India propos-
ed-and the Government of Rajasthan 

has agreed to it-to take over Rajas-
than Canal as a Central Govemnlent 
project. In fact. we are also trying, 
if possible, to use some of the surplla 
waters by equating both Rajasthan 
and Punjab for water supply and 
other matters. I quite recognise that 
we should increase food production. 
Of course, my responsibility is bhere:, 
but I think the responsibiity, as 
Swamiji will agree, is the responsi-
bility of the people who have created 
both Swamiji and myself. 

Mr. Speaker: Am I required to put 
any cut motion separately'! 

Shri S. M. Banerjee: Cut motioll8 I%, 
13 and 14 may b~ put together .epa-
r"tely. 

Mr. Speaker: All right. snail 
put cut motions 12, 13 and 14. 

Cut motions No •. 12, 13 and 14 we-re 
!JUt and negatived. 

Mr. Speaker: I shaH now put all 
thp. other CUt motions, 

AU the other cut motions wert" also 
!JUt and negatived. 

Mr. Speaker: The question is: 

"That the respective supplemen· 
lary sums not exceed ing the 
amounts shown in the third 
column ot the order paper be 
granted to the President to de-
fray the charges which will come 
in course ot payment during the 
year ending the 31st day of March, 
1965, in respect at the toHowlng 
demands entered in the second 
column thereot-

Demands Nos. 1. 3, 6, 19. 21-24, 
26, 29, 30. 33, 36, 37. 40, 42, 
4f>-.48, 51, 53---55, 50, 61. 83. 
64, 67, 76. 79. 85. 88, 00-94. 
_98, 100, 103, 104, 107, 120. 
122, 123, 125, 126, 132, 135-
38, 140. 141 and 1~." 


